PECEINED-DOCKETING DAY

2,008 SEP 22 AM 9: 02

PUCO



Brett P. Ferenchak

Direct Phone: 202.373.6697 Direct Fax: 202.373.6425 brett.ferenchak@bingham.com Our File No.: 0000322308

September 19, 2008

Via Overnight Courier

Renee Jenkins, Secretary
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 E. Broad Street
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Columbus, OH 43215-3793

OS 1102-712 ATA

Re: Detarrifing Application of Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

On behalf of Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC ("Bandwidth"), enclosed for filing are an original and ten (10) copies of Bandwidth's Detariffing Application.

Please date-stamp the extra copy of this filing and return it in the envelope provided. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully submitted,

Brett P. Ferenchak

Counsel for Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC

Butt P Ferender

Enclosure

Boston
Hartford
Hong Kong
London
Los Angeles
New York
Orange County
San Francisco
Santa Monica
Silicon Valley
Tokyo
Walnut Creek
Washington

Bingham McCutchen LLP 2020 K Street NW Washington, DC 20006-1806

> T 202,373,6000 F 202,373,6001 bingham.com

this is a converty that the larges engaging are an accuracy was accurate was accurate of case like document belivated in the regular ocurse of business.

Technician And Date Processed 9/22/08

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio TELECOMMUNICATIONS APPLICATION FORM for

DETARIFFING AND RELATED ACTIONS

Per the Commission's 09/19/07 "Implementation Order" in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD (Effective: 10/01/2007 through 04/01/2008)

In the Matter of the Application of <u>Bandwidth.com</u> <u>CLEC, LLC</u> to Detariff Certain Tier 2 Services and make other changes related to the Implementation of Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD)))	TRF Docket No. 90-9338 Case No. 93 1102-TP - A' NOTE: Unless you have reserved a fields BLANK.	
Name of Registrant(s): Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC			
DBA(s) of Registrant(s)			
Address of Registrant(s): 4001 Weston Parkway, Suite 100, Ca	ry, North	Carolina 27513	
Company Web Address: www.bandwidth.com			
Regulatory Contact Person(s): Kade Ross		Phone: 919-297-1020	Fax: 919-882-1438
Regulatory Contact Person's Email Address: kross@bandwidtl	h.com		
Contact Person for Annual Report: Lance Condray			Phone: 919-297-1011
Address (if different from above)			
Consumer Contact Information: Joe Campbell			Phone: 919-297-1044
Address (if different from above)			

Part I - Tariffs

Please indicate the Carrier Type and the reason for submitting this form by checking the boxes below.

NOTE: All cases are ATA process cases, tariffs are effective the day they are filed, and remain in effect unless the Commission acts to suspend.

	<u>Carrier Type</u>	LILEC	⊠ CLEC	⊠ cts
Business Tier 2 Services				\boxtimes
Residential & Business Toll Services				
Other Changes required by Rule (Describe in detail in Exhibit C)				\boxtimes

Part II - Exhibits

Note that the following exhibits are required for all filings using this form.

Included	Identified As:	Description of Required Exhibit:
\boxtimes	Exhibit A	The existing affected tariff pages.
	Exhibit B	The proposed revised tariff pages.
	Exhibit C	Matrix or narrative summarizing all changes proposed in the application, and/or other information intended to assist Staff in the review of the Application.
	Exhibit D	Explanation of how the Applicant intends to comply with Rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(3) regarding disclosure of rates, terms, and conditions for detariffed services, including: • citation to the appropriate Web Page if any, in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(4), and/or • copy of other materials and publications to be used to comply with 4901:1-6-05(G)(3).
	Exhibit E	One-time customer notice of detariffing and related changes consistent with rule 4901:1-06-16(B), including where customers may find the information regarding such services as required by rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(3).
	Exhibit F	Affidavit that the Customer Notice described in Exhibit C has been sent to Customers.

I am an officer/agent of the applicant corporation, Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC

AFFIDAVIT

Compliance with Commission Rules and Service Standards

I attest that these tariffs comply with all applicable rules, including the Minimum Telephone Service Standards (MTSS) Pursuant to Chapter

and am authorized to make this statement on its behalf.

4901:1-5 OAC for the state of Ohio. I understand that tariff notification filings do not imply Commission approval and that the Commission's rules, including the Minimum Telephone Service Standards, as modified and clarified from time to time, supersede any contradictory provisions in our tariff. We will fully comply with the rules of the state of Ohio and understand that noncompliance can result in various penalties, including the suspension of our certificate to operate within the state of Ohio.				
I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.				
Executed on (Date) 9/18/08 at (Location) 4001 Weston Parkway, Cary, NL 275/3				
*(Signature and Title) (Date) 9/18/02				
• This affidavit is required for every tariff-affecting filing. It may be signed by counsel or an officer of the applicant, or an authorized agent of the applicant.				
<u>VERIFICATION</u>				
1, Brett Ferenchak verify that I have utilized the Telecommunications Application Form for Detariffing and Related Actions provided by the Commission and that all of the information submitted here, and all additional information submitted in connection with this case, is true and correct to the best of my knowledge.				
*(Signature and Title) Bett P Ferencher, Counsel for Applicant (Date) September 19, 2008				
*Verification is required for every filing. It may be signed by counsel or an officer of the applicant, or an authorized agent of the applicant.				

Send your completed Application Form, including all required attachments as well as the required number of copies, to:

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Attention: Docketing Division 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Or

Make such filing electronically as directed in Case No 06-900-AU-WVR

EXHIBIT A

Affected Tariff Pages

CHECK SHEET

The sheets inclusive of this tariff are effective as of the date shown at the bottom of the respective sheet(s). Original and revised sheets as named below comprise all changes from the original tariff and are currently in effect as of the date on the bottom of this sheet.

Page 1 2 3 4 5 6 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28	Number of Revision Original

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective: September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
29	Original
30	Original
31	Original
32	Original
33	Original
34	Original
35	Original
36	Original
37	Original
38	Original
39	Original
40	Original
41	Original
42	Original
43	Original
44	Original
45	Original
46	Original
47	Original
48	Original
49	Original
50	Original
51	Original
52	Original
53	Original
54	Original
5 5	Original
56	Original
57	Original
58	Original
59	Original
60	Original
61	Original
62	Original
63	Original
	_

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective:

September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
135	Original
136	Original
137	Original
138	Original
139	Original
140	Original
14 1	Original
142	Original
143	Original
144	Original
145	Original

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective:

September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

Table of Contents (Cont'd)

SECT	ION 3. DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES	42
3.1	Local Exchange Services	42
	Exchange Service Areas and Local Calling Areas	
	3.2.1 AT&T Ohio	44
	3.2.2 Verizon North	
	3.2.3 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company	104
	3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq	
3.3	Long Distance Message Toll Service	136
3.4	Directory Assistance	136
SECT	ION 4. RATES AND CHARGES	138
	Calculation of Rates	
	Local Exchange Service	
	Long Distance Message Toll Service	
	Directory Assistance Service	
SECT	ION 5. MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES	143
	Trial Services	
	Promotional Offerings	
Adden	idum – Exchange Service Area Maps	145

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective:

September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

Section 1. APPLICATION OF TARIFF

- 1.1.1 This tariff governs the services provided by Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC that originate and terminate within the State of Ohio. Specific services and rates are described elsewhere in this tariff. This tariff is effective only where an approved interconnection agreement exists with the incumbent LEC currently serving such area.
- 1.1.2 The Company installs operates, and maintains the communications services provided herein in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth under this tariff. It may act as the customer's agent for ordering access connection facilities provided by other carriers or entities when authorized by the customer, to allow connection of a customer's location to the Company's network. The customer shall be responsible for all charges due for such service arrangement.
- 1.1.3 The Company's services and facilities are provided on a monthly basis unless ordered on a longer term basis, and are available twenty-four hours per day, seven days per week.
- 1.1.4 The Company's services are available to business customers.

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective:

September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

SECTION 3. DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES

- 3.1 Local Exchange Service
 - 3.1.1 Local Exchange Service is telephone service that entitles the customer to originate local calls, without toll charges, to all local exchange access lines connected to a Central Office (CO) of the exchange, or to all exchange access lines served by COs of the extended local service area where comprised of more than one exchange. Service will be provided where facilities are available from the Local Exchange Company (LEC). Bandwidth offers AT&T of Ohio, Verizon North, Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company and United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq Local Exchange Services under resale.
 - 3.1.2 Service is classified as business service and business rates apply when any of the following conditions exist:
 - When the service is furnished at a location where a business, trade or practice is performed and where the use of the location is not confined primarily to domestic activities.
 - Service for social clubs (i.e. Elks, VFW, Eagles, etc.) will be considered business service.
 - When the directory listing is to be a business listing, except when a residence telephone number is advertised as an alternate call number in connection with a business telephone number.

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective:

September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

SECTION 3. <u>DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES</u> (Cont'd)

3.3 Long Distance Message Toll Service

Message Toll Service calling service provides a Customer with the ability to originate calls from a Company-provided access line to other stations on the public switched telephone network bearing the designation of any central office exchanges, areas, and zones outside of the Customer's Local Calling Area but within the State of Ohio.

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective: September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES

- 4.1 Calculation of Rates
 - 4.1.1 The chargeable time for local toll and long distance calls are determined by the duration of the call. Chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling station and the called station. Chargeable time ends when the calling station hangs up. If the called station hangs up, but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the connection is released by either automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by an operator.
 - 4.1.2 Calls are billed in (six) 6 second increments with an eighteen (18) second minimum for interLATA calls and a twenty-four (24) second minimum on intraLATA calls.
 - 4.1.3 Different rates based on the time of day or day of week are described in the following rate table.

Rate Periods	From	To, but not Including	Days
Day	8:00 a.m.	5:00 p.m.	Monday-Friday
Evenings	5:00 p.m.	11:00 p.m.	Monday-Friday
Night/Weekends	11:00 p.m.	8:00 a.m.	Monday-Friday
Night/Weekends	ALL DAY	ALL DAY	Saturday-Sunday

The Company charges weekend rates on the following Federal holidays: New Year's Day, President's Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day.

4.1.4 The rates specified in Section 4.2 following, apply to all service areas within which Bandwidth will provide its local exchange services.

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective: September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

4.2 Local Exchange Service

4.2.1 Business Service

Service Charges

	Monthly Rate	Non-Recurring Charge	
First Manageral Dusiness	Actual Maximum	<u>Actual</u>	Maximum
First Measured Business Line or Trunk	\$19.22 \$32.06	\$49.57 ²	\$59.48
Additional Measured Busine	SS	_	
Line or Trunk	\$19.22 \$32.06	\$27.49 ³	\$32.99
Changes, Service Restoration To change class, type or grade of service(per line or trunk) \$49.57 \$59.48			
To restore service that has be temporarily disconnected be Company(per line or trunk, per order)		,	•
h a. a)		\$49.57 \$	59.48

Issued: July 23, 2007

Effective:

September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

² First Line per Service Order ³ Additional Lines on the SAME service order

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

4.3 Long Distance Service

4.3.1 Business Service

Calls are placed by the Customer without the assistance of an operator.

Mileage Band	Rate Period	Rate Period	Rate Period
	Day	Evening	Night
	1 st Min/addl. 1	1 st Min/addl. 1	1 st Min/addl. 1
	Min	Min	Min
12+ To 16 Miles	\$.0809/\$.0497	\$.0648/\$.0398	\$.0486/\$.0298
16+ To 20 Miles	\$.0809/\$.0497	\$.0648/\$.0398	\$.0486/\$.0298
20+ To 25 Miles	\$.0966/\$.0809	\$.0772/\$.0648	\$.0579/\$.0486
25+ To 30 Miles	\$.0966/\$.0809	\$.0772/\$.0648	\$.0579/\$.0486
30+ To 40 Miles	\$.0966/\$.0809	\$.0772/\$.0648	\$.0579/\$.0486
40+ To 50 Miles	\$.1044/\$.0888	\$.0835/\$.0710	\$.0626/\$.0533
50+ To 70 Miles	\$.1044/\$.0888	\$.0835/\$.0710	\$.0626/\$.0533
70+ Miles	\$.1044/\$.0966	\$.0835/\$.0772	\$.0626/\$.0579

Issued: July 23, 2007 Effective: September 1, 2007

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 07-839-TP-ACE

EXHIBIT B

Proposed Revised Tariff Pages

A/72639378.1

CHECK SHEET

The sheets inclusive of this tariff are effective as of the date shown at the bottom of the respective sheet(s). Original and revised sheets as named below comprise all changes from the original tariff and are currently in effect as of the date on the bottom of this sheet.

<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
1	Original
2	First Revised*
3	First Revised*
2 3 4 5 6 7 8	Original
5	Original
6	First Revised*
7	Original
	First Revised*
9	Original
10	Original
11	Original
12	Original
13	First Revised*
14	Original
15	Original
16	Original
17	Original
18	Original
19	Original
20	Original
21	Original
22	Original Original
23	Original Original
24 25	Original Original
26	Original Original
27	Original Original
28	Original
20	Onginar

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

_	
<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
29	Original
30	Original
31	Original
32	Original
33	Original
34	Original
35	Original
36	Original
37	Original
38	Original
39	Original
40	Original
41	Original
42	First Revised*
43	Original
44	Original
45	Original
46	Original
47	Original
48	Original
49	Original
50	Original
51	Original
52	Original
53	Original
54	Original
55	Original
56	Original
57	Original
58	Original
59	Original
60	Original
61	Original
62	Original
63	Original
	ū

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
135	Original
136	First Revised*
137	Original
138	First Revised*
139	First Revised*
140	Original
141	First Revised*
142	Original
143	Original
144	Original
145	Original

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Table of Contents (Cont'd)

42	
42	
43	
72	
104	
112	
136	C
139	
141	C
142	
1/13	
143	
145	

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

(C)

(C)

Section 1. APPLICATION OF TARIFF

- 1.1.1 This tariff governs the services provided by Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC that originate and terminate within the State of Ohio. Specific services and rates are described elsewhere in this tariff. This tariff is effective only where an approved interconnection agreement exists with the incumbent LEC currently serving such area.
- 1.1.2 The Company installs operates, and maintains the communications services provided herein in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth under this tariff. It may act as the customer's agent for ordering access connection facilities provided by other carriers or entities when authorized by the customer, to allow connection of a customer's location to the Company's network. The customer shall be responsible for all charges due for such service arrangement.
- 1.1.3 The Company's services and facilities are provided on a monthly basis unless ordered on a longer term basis, and are available twenty-four hours per day, seven days per week.
- 1.1.4 The Company's services are available to business customers.
- 1.1.5 In compliance with the Commission's Dertariffing Order, the service offerings, rates, terms, conditions for the provision of intrastate long distance services have been deleted from P.U.C.O. Tariff No. 1 and are now available via the Company's website at www.bandwidthclec.com.
- 1.1.6 Customers have certain rights and responsibilities under the Minimum Telephone Service Standards (4901:1-5 O.A.C.). These safeguards can be found in the Appendix to Ohio Adm. Code 4901:1-5-03, which is entitled "Telephone Customer Rights and Responsibilities". These rights and responsibilities include complaint handling, ordering or changing service, service repair, payment of bills, and disconnect and reconnection of service.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Effective: September 23, 2008

SECTION 3. DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES

3.1 Local Exchange Service (1)

- (C)
- 3.1.1 Local Exchange Service is telephone service that entitles the customer to originate local calls, without toll charges, to all local exchange access lines connected to a Central Office (CO) of the exchange, or to all exchange access lines served by COs of the extended local service area where comprised of more than one exchange. Service will be provided where facilities are available from the Local Exchange Company (LEC). Bandwidth offers AT&T of Ohio, Verizon North, Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company and United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq Local Exchange Services under resale.
- 3.1.2 Service is classified as business service and business rates apply when any of the following conditions exist:
 - When the service is furnished at a location where a business, trade or practice is performed and where the use of the location is not confined primarily to domestic activities.
 - Service for social clubs (i.e. Elks, VFW, Eagles, etc.) will be considered business service.
 - When the directory listing is to be a business listing, except when a residence telephone number is advertised as an alternate call number in connection with a business telephone number.
- (1) Service to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines will receive tier 2 treatment for all local exchange access lines in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05 of the Administrative Code.

(C) | (C)

Issued: September 22, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 3. DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES (Cont'd)

3.3 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE]

(D) ----(D)

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

(C)

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES

4.1 Calculation of Rates

- 4.1.1 The chargeable time for local calls are determined by the duration of the call. Chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling station and the called station. Chargeable time ends when the calling station hangs up. If the called station hangs up, but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the connection is released by either automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by an operator.
- 4.1.2 Calls are billed in (six) 6 second increments with an eighteen (18) second minimum for interLATA calls and a twenty-four (24) second minimum on intraLATA calls.
- 4.1.3 Different rates based on the time of day or day of week are described in the following rate table.

Rate Periods	From	To, but not lincluding	Days
Day	8:00 a.m.	5:00 p.m.	Monday-Friday
Evenings	5:00 p.m.	11:00 p.m.	Monday-Friday
Night/Weekends	11:00 p.m.	8:00 a.m.	Monday-Friday
Night/Weekends	ALL DAY	ALL DAY	Saturday-Sunday

The Company charges weekend rates on the following Federal holidays: New Year's Day, President's Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day.

4.1.4 The rates specified in Section 4.2 following, apply to all service areas within which Bandwidth will provide its local exchange services.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

4.2 Local Exchange Service

4.2.1 Business Service¹

Service Charges

(C)

	<u>Monthly</u>	Rate	Non-Recurri	ng Charge
	Actual [<u>Maximum</u>	<u>Actual</u>	<u>Maximum</u>
First Measured Business Line or Trunk	\$19.22	\$32.06	\$49.57 ²	\$59.48
Additional Measured Busine Line or Trunk	ss \$19.22	\$32.06	\$27.49 ³	\$32.99
Changes, Service Restoration To change class, type or grade of service(per line or trunk) \$49.57 \$59.48			\$59.48	
To restore service that has to temporarily disconnected be Company(per line or trunk, per order)	y the			
			\$49.57 \$5	9.48

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Kade Ross, Chief Operating Officer Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC 4001 Weston Parkway, Suite 100 Cary, North Carolina 27513 (C)

(C)

¹ Service to basic local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines or trunks will receive tier 2 treatment for all local exchange access lines or trunks in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05 of the Administrative Code.

² First Line per Service Order

³ Additional Lines on the SAME service order

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

4.3 [RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE]



Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Exhibit C

Summary of Changes

Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC ("Bandwidth") has revised pages 8, 13, 42, 136, 138, 139 and 141 as outlined in the matrix below. These revisions primarily reflect the removal of long distance services from the tariff. In addition, Bandwidth added required language regarding the applicability of the Minimum Telephone Service Standards. Bandwidth also made clear that the local exchange services in the tariff only apply to business customers that have less than four (4) business lines.

Section	Page(s) Affected	Changes
	2, 3, 6	Update to Check Sheet
	8	Update to Table of Contents to delete references to Long Distance Message Toll Service
1	13	Added reference to location of detariffed services
1	13	Added reference to Customers rights under the MTSS
3	42	Add footnote clarifying that service only applied to 1-3 business lines.
3	136	Deleted description of Long Distance Message Toll Service
4	138	Deleted references to charges for toll and long distance calls
4	139	Add footnote clarifying that rates only applied to 1-3 business lines.
4	141	Deleted rates for Long Distance Business Service

EXHIBIT D

Compliance with Rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(3)

Consistent with OAC 4901:1-6-05(G)(4), Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC will make the terms and conditions of service, service descriptions and rates available by posting a Detariffed Services Guide on its website: www.bandwidthclec.com. A copy of the Detariffed Services Guide is attached.

DETARIFFED PRICING GUIDE FOR DETARIFFED TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

WITHIN THE STATE OF OHIO PROVIDED BY BANDWIDTH.COM CLEC, LLC

PRINCIPAL OFFICE

Bandwidth's principal office is located at 4001 Weston Parkway, Suite 100, Cary, North Carolina 27513. This Detariffed Pricing Guide is available for public inspection at the above address during regular business hours and is also available on Bandwidth's website www.bandwidthclec.com.

This Detariffed Pricing Guide includes the tier 2 local exchange and interexchange services offered to Customers within the State of Ohio that are detariffed by the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

CHECK SHEET

The sheets inclusive of this pricing guide are effective as of the date shown at the bottom of the respective sheet(s). Original and revised sheets as named below comprise all changes from the original pricing guide and are currently in effect as of the date on the bottom of this sheet.

Page 1 2 3 4 5 6 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27	Number of Revision Original
27 28	Original Original

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

<u>CHECK SHEET</u> (Cont'd.)

<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
29	Original
30	Original
31	Original
32	Original
33	Original
34	Original
35	Original
36	Original
37	Original
38	Original
39	Original
40	Original
41	Original
42	Original
43	Original
44	Original
45	Original
46	Original
47	Original
48	Original
49	Original
50	Original
51	Original
52	Original
53	Original
54	Original
55	Original
56	Original
57	Original
58	Original
59	Original
60	Original
61	Original
62	Original
63	Original

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Page

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

Number of Revision

<u>i age</u>	TRAITIBOL OF TRAITION
64	Original
65	Original
66	Original
67	Original
68	Original
69	Original
70	Original
71	Original
72	Original
73	Original
74	Original
75	Original
76	Original
77	Original
78	Original
79	Original
80	Original
81	Original
82	Original
83	Original
84	Original
85	Original
86	Original
87	Original
88	Original
89	Original
90	Original
91	Original
92	Original
93	Original
94	Original
95	Original
96	Original
97	Original
98	Original
	-
Issued: September 22, 2008	Effective:
•	

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision
99	Original
100	Original
101	Original
102	Original
103	Original
104	Original
105	Original
106	Original
107	Original
108	Original
109	Original
110	Original
111	Original
112	Original
113	Original
114	Original
	_
115	Original
116	Original
117	Original
118	Original
119	Original
120	Original
121	Original
122	Original
123	Original
124	Original
125	Original
126	Original
127	Original
129	Original
130	Original
131	Original
132	Original
133	Original
134	Original

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

CHECK SHEET (Cont'd.)

<u>Page</u>	Number of Revision	
135	Original	
136	Original	
137	Original	
138	Original	
139	Original	

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Table of Contents

Check Sheet	
Table of Contents	
Format	9
Definitions	
Section 1. Application	12
Section 2. Rules and Regulations	13
2.1 Undertaking of the Company	
2.2 Obligations of the Customer	13
2.3 Liability of the Company	17
2.4 Application for Service	21
2.5 Payment for Service	24
2.6 Customer Deposits	26
2.7 Customer Complaints and Billing Disputes	29
2.8 Allowance for Interruptions in Service	30
2.9 Returned Check Charge	31
2.10 Special Customer Arrangements	32
2.11 Disconnection and Termination of Service	33
2.12 Interference With or Impairment of Service	36
2.13 Telephone Solicitation by Use of Recorded Messages	37
2.14 Incomplete Calls	37
2.15 Overcharge/Undercharge	37
2.16 Notices	37
2.17 Emergency Calling	38

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Table of Contents (Cont'd)

SECT	ION 3. DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES	40
	Local Exchange Services	
	Exchange Service Areas and Local Calling Areas	
	3.2.1 AT&T Ohio	
	3.2.2 Verizon North	
	3.2.3 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company	102
	3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq	
3.3	Long Distance Message Toll Service	
	ION 4. RATES AND CHARGES	
4.1	Calculation of Rates	135
	Local Exchange Service	
4.3	Long Distance Message Toll Service	138
SECT	ION 5. MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES	139
	Trial Sanges	

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

FORMAT

- A. Page Numbering Page numbers appear in the upper right corner of the page. Pages are numbered sequentially. However, new pages are occasionally added to the pricing guide. When a new page is added between pages already in effect, a decimal is added. For example, a new page added between Page 14 and 15 would be 14.1.
- B. **Page Revision Numbers** Revision numbers also appear in the upper right corner of each page. These numbers are used to determine the most current page version on file with the Commission. For example, the 4th revised Page 14 cancels the 3rd revised Page 14.
- C. **Paragraph Numbering Sequence -** There are various levels of paragraph coding. Each level of coding is subservient to its next higher level:
 - 2
 - 2.1
 - 2.1.1
 - 2.1.1.1

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

DEFINITIONS

- "Applicant" refers to an individual, partnership, corporation, association, or government agency who applies to the Company for any new or additional telephone service.
- "Business Hours" refers to the time after 8:00 A.M. and before 5:00 P.M., Monday through Friday excluding holidays
- "Carrier," "Company" or "Utility" refers to Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC
- "Commission" or "PUCO" refers to the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio.
- "Completed call" is a call which the Company's network has determined has been answered by a person, answering machine, fax machine, computer modem device, or other answering device.
- "Customer" refers to any person, firm, corporation, or governmental entity who has applied for and is granted service or who is responsible for payment of service.
- "Delinquent or Delinquency" refers to an account for which payment has not been paid in full on or before the last day for timely payment.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

DEFINITIONS (Cont'd)

- "Local Access Transport Area ("LATA")" refers to a geographical area established by the U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia in Civil Action No. 820192.
- "Nonrecurring Charges" refer to a one-time charge associated with given service or item of equipment which applies on a per-service and/or per item basis each time the service or item of equipment is provided.
- "Service" refers to any telecommunications service(s) provided by the Company under this pricing guide.
- "Subscriber" refers to the firm, company, corporation, or other entity that contracts for service under this pricing guide and that is responsible for the payment of charges as well as compliance with the Company's regulations pursuant to this pricing guide.
- "Station" refers to a telephone instrument consisting of a connected transmitter, receiver, and associated apparatus to permit sending or receiving telephone messages.
- "Telephone Numbers" refer to The North American Numbering Plan [NPA-NXX-XXX] numbers assigned to Bandwidth Customers and used in conjunction with the Services provided pursuant to this pricing guide.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

Section 1. APPLICATION

- 1.1.1 This pricing guide governs the detariffed services provided by Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC that originate and terminate within the State of Ohio. Specific services and rates are described elsewhere in this pricing guide.
- 1.1.2 The Company installs operates, and maintains the communications services provided herein in accordance with the terms and conditions set forth under this pricing guide. It may act as the customer's agent for ordering access connection facilities provided by other carriers or entities when authorized by the customer, to allow connection of a customer's location to the Company's network. The customer shall be responsible for all charges due for such service arrangement.
- 1.1.3 The Company's services and facilities are provided on a monthly basis unless ordered on a longer term basis, and are available twenty-four hours per day, seven days per week.
- 1.1.4 The Company's services are available to business customers.
- 1.1.5 Customers have certain rights and responsibilities under the Minimum Telephone Service Standards (4901:1-5 O.A.C.). These safeguards can be found in the Appendix to Ohio Adm. Code 4901:1-5-03, which is entitled "Telephone Customer Rights and Responsibilities". These rights and responsibilities include complaint handling, ordering or changing service, service repair, payment of bills, and disconnect and reconnection of service.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 2. RULES AND REGULATIONS

2.1 Undertaking of the Company

This pricing guide contains the regulations, rates and charges applicable to detariffed local exchange and interexchange services provided by the Company in the State of Ohio.

- 2.2 Obligations of the Customer
 - 2.2.1 The customer shall be responsible for:
 - 2.2.1.1 The payment of all applicable charges pursuant to this pricing guide.
 - 2.2.1.2 Reimbursing the Company for damage to, or loss of, the Company's facilities or equipment caused by the acts or omissions of the customer; or the noncompliance by the customer, with these regulations, or by fire or theft or other casualty on the customer's premises unless caused by the negligence or willful misconduct of the employees or agents of the Company.
 - 2.2.1.3 Providing at no charge, as specified from time to time by the Company, any needed space and power to operate the Company's facilities and equipment installed on the customer's premises.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.2 Obligations of the Customer (Cont'd)
 - 2.2.1.4 Complying with all laws and regulations regarding the working conditions on the premises at which the Company's employees and agents shall be installing or maintaining the Company's facilities and equipment. The customer may be required to install and maintain the Company's facilities and equipment within a hazardous area if, in the Company's opinion, injury or damage to the Company's employees or property might result from installation or maintenance by the Company. The customer shall be responsible for identifying, monitoring, removing and disposing of any hazardous material prior to any construction or installation work.
 - 2.2.1.5 Complying with all laws and regulations applicable to, and obtaining all consents, approvals, licenses and permits as may be required with respect to, the location of the Company's facilities and equipment in any customer premises for the purpose of installing, inspecting, maintaining, repairing, or upon termination of service as stated herein, removing the facilities or equipment of the Company.
 - 2.2.1.6 Making Company facilities and equipment available periodically for maintenance purposes at a time agreeable to both the Company and the customer. No allowance for interruptions in service will be made for the period during which service is interrupted for such purposes.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.2 Obligations of the Customer (Cont'd)
 - 2.2.2 With respect to any service or facility provided by the Company, the customer shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the Company from all claims, actions, damages, liabilities, costs and expenses for:
 - 2.2.2.1 Any loss, destruction or damage to property of the Company or any third party, or injury to persons, including, but not limited to, employees or invitees of either the Company or the customer, to the extent caused by or resulting from the negligent or intentional act or omission of the customer, its employees, agents, representatives or invitees; or
 - 2.2.2.2 Any claim, loss, damage, expense or liability for infringement of any copyright, patent, trade secret, or any proprietary infringement of any copyright, patent, trade secret, or any proprietary or intellectual property right of any third party, arising from any act or omission by the customer.
 - 2.2.3 The customer is responsible for ensuring that customer-provided equipment connected to Company equipment and facilities is compatible with such equipment and facilities. The connection, operation, testing, or maintenance of such equipment shall be such as not to cause damage to the Company-provided equipment and facilities or injury to the Company's employees or other persons. Any additional protective equipment required to prevent such damage or injury shall be provided by the Company at the customer's expense.
 - 2.2.4 The Company's services (as detailed in this pricing guide) may be connected to the services or facilities or other communications carriers only when authorized by, and in accordance with, the terms and conditions of the pricing guide or contracts which are applicable to such connections.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective

Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.2 Obligations of the Customer (Cont'd)
 - 2.2.5 Upon reasonable notification to the customer, and at a reasonable time, the Company may make such tests and inspections as may be necessary to determine that the customer is complying with the requirements set forth in this pricing guide for the installation, operation, and maintenance of customer-provided facilities and equipment that is connected to Company-owned facilities and equipment.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.3 Liability of the Company

- 2.3.1 In view of the fact that the customer has exclusive control over the use of service and facilities furnished by the Company, and because certain errors incident to the services and to the use of such facilities of the Company are unavoidable, services and facilities are furnished by the Company subject to the terms, conditions and limitations herein specified:
 - (A) The Company's damages arising out of its negligent acts, or mistakes, omissions, interruptions, delays, errors, or defects during the course of furnishing service, shall in no event exceed an amount equivalent to Bandwidth's charges for service during the period affected by such negligence, or in which such mistakes, omissions, interruptions, delays, errors, or defects occurred. Any mistakes, omissions, interruptions, delays, errors, or defects that are caused by or materially contributed to by the negligence or willful acts of Customer, or that arise from facilities or equipment used by Customer and not provided by Bandwidth, shall not result in the imposition of any liability upon Bandwidth.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.3 Liability of the Company (Cont'd)

- (B) Customer shall defend, indemnify, and hold harmless the Company, its officers and directors, employees, and agents from and against any and all lawsuits, claims, demands, penalties, losses, fines, liabilities, damages, and expenses of any kind and nature (including, without limitation, liability to third parties for personal injury or death and for loss or damage to property, and loss or damage to Company property, and injury to Company employees), without limitation whatsoever, that in any way arise out of or result from Customer's operations, installation or maintenance of equipment and facilities, or performance under this pricing guide, or that arises out of or in any way is connected with Customer's provision of service to its end users, or any use or attempted use by Customer or any such end user of services provided by the Company hereunder; provided that this section shall not apply to the extent that any injury, loss, or damage is caused by the gross negligence or willful misconduct on the part of the Company.
- (C) The Company will not be liable for any act, omission to act, negligence, or defect in the quality of service of any underlying carrier or other service provider whose facilities or services are used in furnishing any portion of the service received by Customer. Bandwidth will not be liable for any failure of performance that is caused by or the result of any act or omission by Customer or any entity other than Bandwidth, that furnishes services, facilities, or equipment used in connection with Bandwidth's services or facilities.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.3 Liability of the Company (Cont'd)
 - (D) EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY PROVIDED IN THIS PRICING GUIDE, BANDWIDTH MAKES NO EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED REPRESENTATIONS, OR WARRANTIES, INCLUDING ANY WARRANTIES REGARDING MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.
- (E) IN NO EVENT SHALL BANDWIDTH BE LIABLE TO CUSTOMER FOR SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, INDIRECT, CONSEQUENTIAL, OR PUNITIVE DAMAGES (INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION, LOST PROFITS OR REVENUE).
 - (F) Approval of limitation of liability language by the Commission does not constitute a determination by the Commission that the limitation of liability imposed by the Company should be upheld in a court of law. Approval by the Commission merely recognizes that since it is a court's responsibility to adjudicate negligence and consequential damage claims, it is also the court's responsibility to determine the validity of the exculpatory clauses.
 - 2.3.2 Limitation of Liability
 - 2.3.2.1 Nothing in this pricing guide shall be construed to limit the Company's liability in cases of gross negligence or willful misconduct.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.3 Liability of the Company (Cont'd)
 - 2.3.3 Force Majeure
 - 2.3.3.1 Neither Party shall be responsible for delays or failures in performance, except for the obligation to make payments required under this, pricing guide resulting from acts or occurrences in the nature of force majeure such as fire, explosion, war, or civil commotion; any law, order, regulation, or ordinance of any government or legal body; strikes; or delays caused by the other Party. In such event, the Party affected shall, upon giving prompt notice to the other, be excused from such performance to the extent of such interference. The affected Party shall use its reasonable efforts to avoid or remove the cause of non-performance and both Parties shall proceed to perform with dispatch once the causes are removed or cease in accordance with O.A.C. 4901:1-5-16.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.4 Application for Service

2.4.1 Minimum Contract Period

- 2.4.1.1 Except as otherwise provided, the minimum contract period is one month for all services furnished. However, if a new customer notifies the Company within twenty days after receipt of the first bill that certain services or equipment are not desired, the Company will delete such services or equipment from the customer's account without a record keeping or service ordering charge. The customer nonetheless shall be responsible for all monthly usage and installation charges incurred for the use of such service and equipment.
- 2.4.1.2 Except as provided in 2.4.2.1, the length of minimum contract period for directory listings, and for joint user service where the listing actually appears in the directory, is the directory period. The directory period is from the day on which the directory is first distributed to customers to the day the succeeding directory is first distributed to customers.
- 2.4.1.3 The Company may require a minimum contract period longer than one month in connection with special, non-standard types or arrangements of equipment, or for unusual construction, necessary to meet special demands for service.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.4 Application for Service (Cont'd)
 - 2.4.2 Cancellation of Service
 - 2.4.2.1 Where the applicant cancels an order for service prior to the start of the installation or special construction of facilities, no charge shall apply, except to the extent the Company incurs a service order or similar charge from a supplying carrier, if any, prior to the construction.
 - 2.4.2.2 Where the installation of facilities, other than those provided by special construction, has been started prior to cancellation, the lower of the following charge applies;
 - 2.4.2.2.A The total costs of installing and removing such facilities; or
 - 2.4.2.2.B The monthly charges for the entire initial contract period of the service ordered by the customer as provided in this pricing guide plus the full amount of any applicable installation and termination charges.
 - 2.4.2.3 Where special construction of facilities has been started prior to the cancellation, and the Company has another requirement for the specially constructed facilities, no charge applies.
 - 2.4.2.4 The Company reserves the right to redefine its regions, add new regions, or remove regions from its current offering, as it deems appropriate in its sole discretion and will provide the Customer with at least thirty (30) days' notice of any change in the definition of the Company's regions.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.4 Application for Service (Cont'd)
 - 2.4.2 Cancellation of Service
 - 2.4.2.5 In the event that the Company plans to exit a current region, the Customer shall be provided with ninety (90) days prior written notification of the Company's intent. The Customer shall be allowed to immediately terminate services in the affected region without penalty.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.5 Payment for Service

- 2.5.1 Customer bills will contain all of the information required by O.A.C. 4901:1-5-15. Bandwidth will bill Customer monthly, with recurring charges being billed in advance and any usage charges billed in arrears. Payment is due upon receipt by Customer and payable within twenty-two (22) days from the postmark on the Bill (the "Due Date").
- 2.5.2 Payments are past due if not received by the Company by the Due Date. Bills not paid within forty (40) days of the Due Date and which have not been disputed in accordance with the procedures set forth in Section 2.7.1 of this pricing guide, may result in suspension of service until the overdue payments and any additional charges that may be imposed to restore service have been paid. Failure of the Customer to pay all undisputed amounts by the Due Date is a material breach and a seven (7) day notice shall be required in order to terminate services hereunder for non-payment. Service will be disconnected, if payment has not been received within forty (40) days after the due date of the bill.

The customer is responsible for payment of all charges for service furnished to the customer. Charges based on actual usage during a month will be billed monthly in the month following the month in which the service was used. All fixed monthly and nonrecurring charges for services ordered will be billed monthly in advance.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.5 Payment for Service (Cont'd)

2.5.3 The Company reserves the right to require from an applicant for service an advance payment as a means of compensation for extraordinary expense, including but not limited to special construction costs associated with a particular service installation.

Advanced payments for installation costs or special construction will be credited on the first bill in their entirety.

2.5.4 Late Payment Charges

Any amounts past due will be subject to a late payment charge accruing at the rate of 1-1/2% per month until paid. There shall be no late payment charges on previously applied late payment charges and late payment charges should be applied without discrimination.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.6 Customer Deposits

2.6.1 In accordance with Rule 4901:1-5-13 of the Ohio Administrative Code, the Company may require a deposit or guarantee of payment from any customer or applicant who has not established good credit with that utility. Deposit or guarantee of payment requirements as prescribed by the utility must be based upon standards which bear a reasonable relationship to the assurance of payment. All deposits will be handled in accordance with the provisions of the Rule 4901:1-17 of the Ohio Administrative Code and Rule 4901:1-5-14 of the PUCO's Minimum Telephone Service Standards. A deposit shall not exceed an estimated two months' gross bill or existing two months' bill, plus thirty percent (30%) of estimated monthly recurring charges, where applicable. All deposits shall be in addition to payment of an outstanding bill or a part of such bill as has been resolved to the satisfaction of the Company, except where such bill has been discharged in bankruptcy. The Company will not require a deposit or a guarantee of payment without explaining in writing why that deposit or guarantee is being required and under what conditions, if any, the deposit will be diminished upon return.

The Company may determine whether a customer has established good credit with that utility, except as herein restricted:

2.6.1.1 A customer, who within the last 12 months has not had service disconnected for nonpayment of a bill and has not been liable for disconnection of service for nonpayment of a bill, and the bill is not in dispute, shall be deemed to have established good credit.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.6 Customer Deposits (Cont'd)
 - 2.6.1.2 The Company shall not require a deposit or a guarantee of payment based upon income, home ownership, residential location, employment tenure, nature of occupation, race, color, creed, sex, marital status, age, national origin, or any other criteria which does not bear a reasonable relationship to the assurance of payment or which is not authorized by this chapter.
 - 2.6.1.3 No utility shall use any credit reports other than those reflecting the purchase of utility services to determine the adequacy of a customer's credit history without the permission in writing of the customer. Any credit history so used shall be mailed to the customer in order to provide the customer an opportunity to review the data. Refusal of a customer to permit use of a credit rating or credit service other than that of a utility shall not affect the determination by the utility as to that customer's credit history.

2.6.2 Return of Deposit

When a deposit is to be returned, the Customer may request that the full amount of the deposit be issued by check. If the Customer requests that the full amount be credited to amounts owed the Company, the Company will apply the deposit to any amount currently owed to the Company, and return any remaining amount of the deposit to the Customer by check.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.6 Customer Deposits (Cont'd)
 - 2.6.3 Interest on Deposits

Deposits held will accrue interest at a rate specified by the PUCO in Rule 4901:1-17-05 of the Ohio Administrative Code and will be refunded to the customer after twelve consecutive months of payment.

Upon termination of service, the deposit with accrued interest shall be credited to the final bill and the balance shall be returned within 45 days to the customer.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.7 Customer Complaints and Billing Disputes
 - 2.7.1 In the event that Customer disputes any charges, Customer must submit a written or verbal claim describing the disputed amount. Customer shall submit all documentation as may reasonably be required to support the claim.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.8 Allowance for Interruptions in Service
 - 2.8.1 Credit for failure of service or equipment will be allowed only when failure is caused by or occurs in equipment owned, provided, or billed for, by the Company.
 - 2.8.2 The following allowances are provided for interruptions in service, as specified for particular services furnished solely by the Company:

The Company shall allow for interruptions in exchange telephone service of 24 hours or more not due to conduct of Customer an amount equal to the fixed monthly charges for exchange service multiplied by the ratio of the days of interruption to thirty days.

If an out-of-service condition exceeds 24 hours but is less than 48 hours, the local service provider shall credit the customers bill for at least the pro rata portion of the monthly charge(s) for all regulated local services rendered inoperative during the interruption. Credit for out-of-service conditions lasting longer shall be provided as follows:

- (1) The Company shall provide a customer who experiences an interruption of service condition of 48 hours but less than 72 hours a credit equal to at least one-third of one month's charges for any regulated local services rendered inoperative.
- (2) The Company shall provide a subscriber who experiences an interruption of service condition of 72 hours but less than 96 hours a credit equal to at least two-thirds of one month's charges for any regulated local services rendered inoperative.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.8 Allowance for Interruptions in Service (Cont'd)
 - (3) The Company shall provide a subscriber who experiences an interruption of service condition of at least 96 hours a credit equal to at least one month's charges for any regulated local services rendered inoperative.
 - 2.9 Returned Check Charge

The charge for a returned check is \$25.00.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.10 Special Customer Arrangements

In cases where a customer requests special or unique arrangements which may include but are not limited to engineering, conditioning, installation, construction, facilities, assembly, purchase or lease of facilities and/or other special services not offered under this pricing guide, the Company, may provide the requested services. Appropriate recurring charges and/or nonrecurring charges and other terms and conditions will be developed for the customer for the provisioning of such arrangements. All special customer arrangement contracts will be in writing and will be filed with the Commission.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.11 Disconnection and Termination of Service

The Company shall not disconnect basic local service for nonpayment of toll or information service charges or any service other than basic local service.

2.11.1 Disconnection of Service Without Notice

Bandwidth shall have the right to refuse or discontinue telephone service or service arrangements without advance notice, if

- (1) an emergency may threaten the health or safety of a person, or the Company's distribution system. If service is disconnected, the company shall act promptly to restore service as soon as possible;
- (2) a customer's use of telecommunications equipment adversely affects the company's equipment, its service to others, or the safety of the company's employees or subscribers; or
- (3) a customer tampers with facilities or equipment owned by the telecommunications provider.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.11 Disconnection and Termination of Service (Cont'd)
 - 2.11.2. Disconnection of Service Requiring Notice

Disconnection notices issued by the Company will comply with the requirements of Rule O.A.C. 4901:1-5-17, and will inform the Customer facing local service disconnection of the total amount which the Customer would need to pay in order to avoid disconnection of local service. It must also inform the Customer of the Company's legal obligation to provide local only service to customers whose local service charges are paid, even while their toll service is disconnected for nonpayment of outstanding toll debt.

- 2.11.2.1 The Company may disconnect service for any of the following reasons, other than for non-payment, provided it has notified the customer of its intent, in writing, to disconnect service and has allowed the customer a reasonable time of not less than thirty (30) days in which to remove the cause for disconnection:
 - 2.11.2.1.A Non-compliance with Regulations. For violation of or non-compliance with Commission's rules and regulations or for violation of or non-compliance with the Company's pricing guide
 - 2.11.2.1.B Failure on Contractual Obligations. For failure of the customer to fulfill his contractual obligations for service or facilities subject to regulation by the Commission.
 - 2.11.2.1.C Refusal of Access. For failure of the customer to permit the Company to have reasonable access to its equipment and property.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.11 Disconnection and Termination of Service (Cont'd)
 - 2.11.2.1.D Failure to meet the utility's deposit and credit requirements.
 - 2.11.2.1.E For non-payment of a bill for service, provided that the Company has made a reasonable attempt to effect collection and has given the customer written notice of its intent to deny service if settlement of his account is not made and provided the customer has at least seven (7) days notice, in which to make settlement before service is denied. Service will not be disconnected earlier than fourteen (14) days after the due date of the bill.
 - 2.11.2.1.F Failure to Comply with Service Conditions. For failure of the customer to furnish the service equipment, permits, certificates, or rights-of-way, specified by the Company as a condition to obtaining service, or if the equipment or permissions are withdrawn or terminated.
 - 2.11.2.1.G Failure to Comply with Municipal Ordinances. For failure to comply with municipal ordinances or other laws pertaining to telephone service.
 - 2.11.2.1.H The acts of the Customer or the conditions upon their premises are such as to indicate an intent to defraud Bandwidth or to use the Service to defraud a third party, including but not limited to, providing false credit information, significantly misstating expected service volumes, using the services for unlawful purposes, or using services without intent to pay.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.12 Interference with or Impairment of Service

Service shall not be used in any manner that interferes with other persons in the use of their service, prevents other persons from using their service, or otherwise impairs the quality of service to other customers. The Company may require a customer to immediately shut down its transmission of signals if said transmission is causing interference to others or impairing the service of others.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 2.13 Telephone Solicitation by Use of Recorded Messages
 - 2.13.1 Service shall not be used for the purpose of solicitation by recorded messages when such solicitation occurs as a result of unrequested or unsolicited calls initiated by the solicitor by means of automatic dialing devices. Such devices, with storage capability of numbers to be called or a random or sequential number generator that produces numbers to be called and having the capability, working alone or in conjunction with other equipment, of disseminating a prerecorded message to the number called and which are calling party or called party controlled, are expressly prohibited.
 - 2.14 Incomplete Calls
 - 2.14.1 There shall be no charge for incomplete calls. No charge will be levied for unanswered calls. Customers will receive credit for calls placed to a wrong number if the customer notifies the Company of the error.
- 2.15 Overcharge/Undercharge
 - 2.15.1 When a customer has been overcharged, the amount shall be refunded or credited to the customer.

2.16 Notices

2.16.1 Any notice required or permitted to be given under this pricing guide shall be in writing and delivered by hand, mail, national overnight courier service or by fax if confirmed by telephone to the customer, at the address or phone numbers shown herein or at such other address or phone numbers as shall be designated from time to time.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.17 Emergency Calling

Access to 911 and E911 service is offered solely as an aid in handling assistance calls in connection with fire, police, medical, and other emergencies. The Company is not responsible, in the absence of gross negligence or willful misconduct, for any losses, claims, demands, suits, or any liability, whether suffered, made, instituted, or asserted by the Customer or by any other party or person, for any personal injury to or death of any person or persons, and for any loss, damage, or destruction of any property, whether owned by the Customer or others, caused or claimed to have been caused by the installation, operation, failure to operate, maintenance, removal, presence, condition, location, or use of such facilities. By dialing 911, the Customer agrees to release, indemnify, defend, and hold harmless the Company from any and all loss or claims, whatsoever, whether suffered, made, instituted, or asserted by the destruction of any property, whether owned by the Customer or others. Not withstanding any provision to the contrary, in no event shall the Company be liable for any special, incidental, consequential, exemplary, or punitive damages of any nature whatsoever.

The Company is not responsible for any infringement or invasion of the right of privacy of any person or persons, caused, or claimed to have been caused, directly or indirectly, by the installation, operation, failure to operate, maintenance, removal, presence, condition, occasion or use of the 911 service features and the equipment associated therewith, including, but not limited to, the identification of the telephone number, address or name associated with the telephone used by the party or parties accessing the 911 service.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

2.17 Emergency Calling (Cont'd)

The provision of 911 Service by the Company shall not be interpreted, construed, or regarded as being for the benefit of or creating any Company obligation, either expressed or implied, toward any third person or legal entity other than the customer. The company's entire liability to any person for interruption or failure of 911 Service shall be limited to the terms specified in this Tariff or by statute.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 3. DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES

- 3.1 Local Exchange Service (1)
 - 3.1.1 Local Exchange Service is telephone service that entitles the customer to originate local calls, without toll charges, to all local exchange access lines connected to a Central Office (CO) of the exchange, or to all exchange access lines served by COs of the extended local service area where comprised of more than one exchange. Service will be provided where facilities are available from the Local Exchange Company (LEC). Bandwidth offers AT&T of Ohio, Verizon North, Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company and United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq Local Exchange Services under resale.
 - 3.1.2 Service is classified as business service and business rates apply when any of the following conditions exist:
 - When the service is furnished at a location where a business, trade or practice is performed and where the use of the location is not confined primarily to domestic activities.
 - Service for social clubs (i.e. Elks, VFW, Eagles, etc.) will be considered business service.
 - When the directory listing is to be a business listing, except when a residence telephone number is advertised as an alternate call number in connection with a business telephone number.

(1) This service only applies to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines.
Service to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines will receive tier 2
treatment for all local exchange access lines in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05 of the Administrative
Code. Local Exchange Services for 1 to 3 lines are still tariffed and may be found in the tariff on file with
the Publice Utilities Commission of Ohio, as well as online at http://www.BandwidthCLEC.com/.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges

AT&T Ohio exchanges where Bandwidth's local exchange service is available and their associated local calling areas are specified below. NXX's associated with each particular exchange or zone may be found in the telephone directory published for the Customer's exchange area.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Aberdeen	Aberdeen
	Ripley
Akron	Akron
	Atwater
	Greensburg
	Hartville
	Kent
	Manchester
	Mogadore
	North Canton
	Uniontown
	Ravenna
	Rootstown
Alliance	Alliance
	Atwater
	Canton
	Marlboro
	Sebring
Alton	Columbus Met. Area
	London
Arabia	Arabia
	Guyan
	Ironton
	Walnut
Atwater	Akron
	Atwater
	Alliance
	Kent
	Marlboro
	Ravenna
	Rootstown

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Barnesville	Barnesville
	Beallsville
	Bethesda
	Somerton
Beallsville	Beallsville
	Barnesville
	Bethesda
	Clarington
	Somerton
	Woodsfield
Beavercreek	Dayton Met. area
	Donnelsville
	Enon
	Jamestown
	Medway
	New Carlisle
	Spring valley
	Xenia
	Yellow Springs - Clifton
	Cedarville
Bedford	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Belfast	Belfast
	Hillsboro
	Marshall
	Sugar Tree Ridge
Bellaire	Wheeling Zone VI
(Wheeling Zone VI)	Wheeling Zone VII
, , ,	Wheeling Zone VIII
Bellbrook	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Enon
·	Medway
	New Carlisle
	Spring Valley
	Xenia
Belpre	Belpre
	Marietta
Berea	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Bethesda	Bethesda
	Barnesville
	Beallsville
	Somerton
	Wheeling Zone VIII
Bloomingburg	Bloomingburg
	Jeffersonville
	New Holland
	Sedalia
	Washington Ct. Hse.
Bloomingville	Bloomingville
	Jamestown
	Milledgeville
	Xenia
Bowersville	Bowersville
	Jamestown
	Milledgeville
	Xenia
Brecksville	Claveland Mat Area
ptecks/ille	Cleveland Met. Area
Duston	Chesterland
Burton	Burton

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Chagrin Falls
	Cleveland
	Terrace
Canal Fulton	Canal Fulton
	Akron
	Canton
	Manchester
	Massillon
	North Canton
Canal Winchester	Columbus Met. Area
	Carroll
	Lancaster
Canfield	Canton
	Alliance
	Canal Fulton
	Hartville
	Louisville
	Magnolia-Waynesburg
	Marlboro
	Massillon
	Navarre
	North Canton
Canton	Canton
	Alliance
	Canal Fulton
	Hartville
	Louisville
	Magnolia-Waynesburg
	Marlboro
	Massillon
	Navarre
	North Canton

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Carroll	Carroll
	Canal Winchester
	Columbus
	Lancaster
Castalia	Castalia
	Bloomingville
	Sandusky
Cedarville	Cedarville
	Jamestown
	Pitchin
, 	South Solon
	South Charleston
	Yellow Springs-Clifton
	Xenia
	Dayton
	Beavercreek
	Springfield
Centerville	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville
	Enon
	Medway
	Franklin
	New Carlisle
,	Spring Valley
Chagrin Falls	Burton
	Cleveland Met. area
	Chesterland
Cheshire	Cheshire
	Gallipolis
	Vinton
Chesterland	Chesterland

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Cleveland Met. area
	Kirtland
Christiansburg	Christiansburg
_	Fletcher - Lena
	New Carlisle
	North Hampton
Clarington	Clarington
	Beallsville
	Duffy
	Woodsfield
Cleveland	Burton
	Cleveland Met Area
	Chesterland
	Leroy
Columbiana	Columbiana
	East Palestine
	Lisbon
	Leetonia
	New Waterford
	North Lima
	Rogers
	Salem
	Youngstown
Columbus	Carroll
	Columbus Met Area
	London
Conesville	Conesville
	Coshocton
	Dresden
	West Lafayette
Corning	Corning

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	New Lexington
	Shawnee
Coshocton	Coshocton
	Conesville
	West Lafayette
Dalton	Dalton
	Massillon
Danville	Danville
	Hillsboro
	Sugar Tree Ridge
Dayton	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville
	Enon
	Franklin
	Jamestown
	Medway
	Middletown
	New Carlisle
	Spring Valley
	Yellow Springs - Clifton
	Xenia
	Cedarville
	Trenton
Donnelsville	Donnelsville
	Dayton Met. Area
	Enon
	Medway
	New Carlisle
	North Hampton
	Springfield

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Dresden	Dresden
1	Conesville
	Zanesville
Dublin	Columbus Met Area
Duffy	Duffy
	Clarington
	Graysville
	New Matamoras
	Woodsfield
East Liverpool	East Liverpool
	Lisbon
i	Rogers
	Salineville
	Wellsville
East Palestine	East Palestine
	Columbiana
	Lisbon
	New Waterford
	Rogers
	Salem
	Youngstown
Enon	Enon
	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnesville
	Springfield
	Yellow Springs - Clifton
Fairborn	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville
	Enon
	Medway
	New Carlisle

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Spring Falley
	Yellow Springs - Clifton
Findlay	Findlay
Fletcher – Lena	Fletcher - Lena
	Christiansburg
	Piqua
Fostoria	Fostoria
	New Riegel
Franklin	Dayton
·	Centerville
	Franklin
	Miamisburg-West
	Carrollton*
	Middletown
Fremont	Fremont
	Lindsey
Fultonham	Fultonham
	New Lexington
·	Roseville
	Somerset
	Zanesville
Gahanna	Columbus Met. Area
Gallipolis	Gallipolis
	Cheshire
	Guyan .
	Rio Grande
	Vinton
	Walnut

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Gates Mills	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
	Kirtland
	Mentor
Girard	Girard
	Hubbard
	Niles
	Youngstown
Glenford	Glenford
	New Lexington
	Somerset
	Thornville
Gnadenhutten	Gnadenhutten
	Newcomerstown
	Uhrichsville
Graysville	Graysville
	Duffy
	Lewisville
	New Matamoras
	Woodsfield
Greensburg	Greensburg
	Akron
	Manchester
	North Canton
	Uniontown
Grove City	Columbus Met. Area
Groveport	Columbus Met. Area
Guyan	Guyan
	Arabia
	Gallipolis

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Walnut
Harrisburg	Columbus Met. Area
	London
Hartville	Hartville
	Akron
	Canton
	Louisville
	Mariboro
	North Canton
	Uniontown
Hillcrest	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
	Kirtland
Hilliard	Columbus Met. Area
Hillsboro	Hillsboro
	Belfast
	Danville
	Marshall
	Rainsboro
	Sugar Tree Ridge
Holland	Toledo Met.
Hubbard	Hubbard
	Girard
	Lowellville
	Youngstown
	Sharon
Independence	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Ironton	Ironton
	Arabia
Jamestown	Jamestown

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Likeliange Area	Beavercreek
	Bowersville
	Cedarville
	i
	Dayton
	Jeffersonville
	Milledgeville
	South Solon
	Xenia
Jeffersonville	Jeffersonville
	Bloomingburg
	Jamestown
	Milledgeville
	Sedalia
	South Solon
	Washington Ct. Hse.
Kent	Kent
	Akron
	Atwater
•	Mantua
	Mogodore
	Ravenna
	Rootstown
 Kirtland	Kirtland
	Chesterland
	Gates Mills
	Hillcrest
	Mentor
	Painesville
	Terrace
	Wickliffe
<u></u>	AAIOKIIIG

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Willoughby
Lancaster	Lancaster
	Canal Winchester
	Carrolí
!	Rushville
	Sugar Grove
Leetonia	Leetonia
	Lisbon
	Columbiana
	Salem
	Youngstown
Leroy	Leroy
	Cleveland
	Mentor
	Painesville
	Willoughby
Lewisville	Lewisville
	Graysville
	Woodsfield
Lindsey	Lindsey
	Fremont
Lisbon	Lisbon
	Columbiana
	East Liverpool
	East Palestine
	Leetonia
	Rogers
	Salem
	Salineville
	Wellsville
	New Waterford

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Lockbourne	Columbus Met. Area
London	London
	Alton
	Columbus
	Harrisburg
	Sedalia
	South Charleston
	South Solon
	South Vienna
	West Jefferson
Louisville	Louisville
	Canton
	Hartville
	North Canton
Lowellville	Lowellville
	Hubbard
	North Lima
	Youngstown
Magnolia-Waynesburg	Magnolia-Waynesburg
	Canton
Manchester	Manchester
	Akron
	Canal Fulton
	Greensburg
Mantua	Mantua
	Kent
	Ravenna
Marietta	Marietta
	Newport
	Belpre
	New Matamoras

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Mariboro	Mariboro
	Alliance
	Atwater
	Canton
	Hartville
	Rootstown
Marshall	Marshall
	Beifast
	Hillsboro
	Rainsboro
Martins Ferry Bridgeport	Wheeling Zone VII
(Wheeling Zone VI)	Wheeling Zone VI
	Wheeling Zone VIII
Massillon	Massillon
	Canal Fulton
	Canton
	Dalton
	Navarre
	North Canton
Maumee	Toledo Met. Area
Medway	Medway
	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville
	New Carlisle
·	Springfield
Mentor	Mentor
	Gates Mills
	Kirtland
	Leroy
	Painesville
	Wickliff

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Willoughby
Miamisburg - West Carrollton	Dayton Met. Area
_	Donnelsville
	Enon
	Franklin
	Medway
	New Carlisle
	Spring Valley
Middletown	Middletown
	Dayton
	Franklin
	Monroe
	Trenton
Milledgeville	Milledgeville
	Bowersville
	Jamestown
	Jeffersonville
	Washington Ct. Hse.
Mingo Junction	Mingo Junction
	Steubenville
Mogodore	Mogadore
•	Akron
	Kent
	Uniontown
Monroe	Monroe
	Middletown
	Trenton
Montrose	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Murray City	Murray City
	Nelsonville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Shawnee
Navarre	Navarre
	Canton
	Massillon
Nelsonville	Nelsonville
	Murray City
	Shawnee
New Albany	Columbus Met. Area
New Carlisle	New Carlisle
	Christiansburg
	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville
	Medway
	North Hampton
	Springfield
Newcomerstown	Newcomerstown
	Gnadenhutten
	West Lafayette
New Holland	New Holland
	Bloomingburg
	Washington Ct. Hse.
New Lexington	New Lexington
	Corning
	Fultonham
	Glenford
	Roseville
	Shawnee
	Somerset
	Thornville
	Zanesville
New Matamoras	New Matamoras

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Duffy
	Graysville
	Marietta
	Newport
Newport	Newport
	Marietta
	New Matamoras
New Riegel	New Riegel
	Fostoria
	Tiffin
New Waterford	New Waterford
	Columbiana
	East Palestine
	Rogers
	Lisbon
	North Lima
	Salem
	Youngstown
Niles	Niles
	Girard
	North Jackson
	Youngstown
North Canton	North Canton
	Akron
	Canal Fulton
	Canton
	Greensburg
	Hartville
	Louisville
	Massillon
	Uniontown

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
North Hampton	North Hampton
	Christiansburg
	Donnelsville
	New Carlisle
	Springfield
	Tremont City
North Jackson	North Jackson
	Canfield
	Niles
	Youngstown
North Lima	North Lima
	Canfield
	Columbiana
	Lowellville
	Youngstown
	New Waterford
North Royalton	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Norwich	Norwich
	Philo
	Zanesville
Olmsted Falls	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Painesville	Painesville
	Kirtland
	Leroy
	Mentor
	Willoughby
Perrysburg	Toledo Met. Area
Philo	Philo
	Norwich

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Roseville
	Zanesville
Piqua	Piqua
	Fletcher - Lena
Pitchin	Pitchin
	Cedarville
	South Charleston
	Springfield
	Yellow Springs Clifton
Rainsboro	Rainsboro
	Hillsboro
	Marshall
Ravenna	Akron
	Atwater
	Ravenna
	Kent
	Mantua
	Rootstown
Reynoldsburg	Columbus Met. Area
Rio Grande	Rio Grande
	Gallipolis
	Vinton
	Walnut
Ripley	Ripley
	Aberdeen
Rogers	Rogers
	Columbiana
	East Liverpool
	East Palestine
	Lisbon
	New Waterford

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Rootstown	Rootstown
	Atwater
	Kent
	Marlboro
	Ravenna
	Akron
Roseville	Roseville
	Fultonham
	New Lexington
	Philo
	Zanesville
Rushville	Rushville
	Lancaster
	Somerset
	Thornville
St. Clairsville	Bethesda
(Wheeling Zone VIII)	Wheeling Zone VIII
	Wheeling Zone VI
	Wheeling Zone VII
Salem	Canfield
	Eat Palestine
	Salem
	Columbiana
	Leetonia
	Lisbon
	New Waterford
	Youngstown
Salineville	Salineville
1	
	East Liverpool
	East Liverpool Lisbon Wellsville

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Sandusky	Sandusky
	Bloomingville
	Castalia
Sebring	Sebring
	Alliance
Sedalia	Sedalia
	Bloomingburg
	Jeffersonville
	London
	South Solon
Sharon	Sharon
	Hubbard
	Youngstown
Shawnee	Shawnee
	Corning
	Murray City
	Nelsonville
	New Lexington
Somerset	Somerset
	Fultonham
	Glenford
	New Lexington
	Rushville
	Thornville
Somerton	Somerton
	Barnesville
	Beallsville
	Bethesda
	Woodsfield
South Charleston	South Charleston
	Cedarville

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	London
	Pitchin
	South Solon
	South Vienna
	Springfield
South Solon	South Solon
	Cedarville
	Jamestown
	Jeffersonville
	London
	Sedalia
	South Charlestown
South Vienna	South Vienna
	London
	South Charleston
	Springfield
Springfield	Springfield
	Donnelsville
	Enon
	Medway
	New Carlisle
	North Hampton
	Pitchin
	South Charleston
	South Vienna
	Tremont City
	Yellow Springs - Clifton
	Cedarville
Spring Valley	Spring Valley
	Dayton Met. Area
	Xenia

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Steubenville	Steubenville
	Mingo Junction
	Toronto
Strongsville	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Sugar Grove	Sugar Grove
	Lancaster
Sugar Tree Ridge	Sugar Tree Ridge
	Belfast
	Danville
	Hillsboro
	Winchester
Terrace	Cleveland Met. Area
	Burton
	Chesterland
	Kirtland
Thornville	Thornville
	Glenford
	New Lexington
	Rushville
	Somerset
Tiffin	Tiffin
	New Riegel
Toledo	Toledo Met. Area
Toronto	Toronto
	Steubenville
	Wellsville
Tremont City	Tremont City
	North Hampton
	Springfield

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Trenton	Trenton
	Dayton
	Middletown
	Monroe
Trinity	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Uhrichsville	Uhrichsville
	Gnadenhutten
Uniontown	Uniontown
	Akron
	Greensburg
	Mogadore
	Hartville
	North Canton
Upper Sandusky	Upper Sandusky
Vandalia	Dayton Met. Area
	Donnelsville
	Enon
<u> </u>	Medway
	New Carlisle
	Spring Valley
Victory	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
Vinton	Vinton
	Cheshire
	Gallipolis
	Rio Grande
Walnut	Walnut
	Arabia
	Gallipolis
	Guyan

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Rio Grande
Washington Court House	Washington Ct. Hse.
	Bloomingburg
	Jeffersonville
	Milledgeville
	New Holland
Wellsville	Wellsville
	East Liverpool
	Lisbon
	Salineville
	Toronto
Westerville	Columbus Met. Area
West Jefferson	Columbus Met. Area
	London
West Lafayette	West Lafayette
	Conesville
	Coshocton
·	Newcomerstown
Whitehouse	Toledo Met Area
Wickliffe	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
	Kirtland
	Mentor
Willoughby	Cleveland Met. Area
	Chesterland
	Kirtland
	Leroy
	Mentor
	Painesville
Winchester	Winchester
	Sugar Tree Ridge

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective:

: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.1 AT&T Ohio Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Woodsfield	Woodsfield
	Beallsville
	Clarington
	Duffy
	Graysville
	Lewisville
	Somerton
Worthington	Columbus Met. Area
Xenia	Xenia
	Beavercreek
	Bellbrook
	Bowersville
	Cedarville
	Jamestown
	Spring Valley
	Yellow Springs - Clifton
	Dayton
Yellow Springs – Clifton	Yellow Springs - Clifton
	Beavercreek
	Cedarville
	Dayton
	Enon
	Fairborn
	Pitchin
	Xenia
	Springfield
Youngstown	Youngstown
	Canfield
	Columbiana
	East Palestine
	Girard
	Hubbard

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)
 - 3.2.1 <u>AT&T Ohio Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Leetonia
	Lowellville
	Niles
	North Jackson
	North Lima
	New Waterford
	Salem
	Sharon
Zanesville	Zanesville
	Dresden
	Fultonham
	Norwich
	Philo
	Roseville
	New Lexington

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges

Verizon North exchanges where Bandwidth's local exchange service is available and their associated local calling areas are specified below. NXX's associated with each particular exchange or zone may be found in the telephone directory published for the Customer's exchange area.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Adena	Adena
1	Cadiz
	Dillonvale
1	Martins
İ	Ferry-Bridgeport
[St. Clairsville
Albany	Albany
1	Athens
<u> </u>	Wilkesville
Amanda	Amanda
	Canal Winchester
	Lancaster
Amesville	Amesville
	Athens
	Bartlett
	Chesterhill
Amsterdam	Amsterdam
\	Bergholz
1	Harlem Springs
}	Richmond
	Steubenville
Antwerp	Antwerp
	Paulding
Arlington	Arlington
	Findlay
	Jenera
	Mt. Blanchard
Ashland	Ashland
	Hayesville
	Nova

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Polk
}	Red Haw
	Savannah
	Sullivan
Ashley	Ashley
	Delaware
	Kilbourne
	Marengo
Ashville	Ashville
	Circleville
	Columbus
	Lockbourne
Athens	Albany
1	Amesville
	Athens
	Guysville
	New Marshfield
	Shade
·	The Plains
Attica	Attica
	Willard
Baltic	Baltic
	Berlin
	New Philadelphia
	Sugarcreek
Baltimore	Baltimore, Canal
	Winchester
	Carroll
	Lancaster
	Millersport

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Pataskala
	Pleasantville
Barlow	Barlow
	Bartlett
	Watertown
	Marietta
Beach City	Beach City
-	Bolivar
	Brewster
	Massillon
	Navarre
	Strasburg
<u></u>	Wilmot
Beaver	Beaver
	Piketon
	Waverly
Bellevue	Bellevue
Bergholz	Amsterdam, Bergholz and
	Harlem
	Springs
Berlin	Baltic, Berlin, Millersburg,
	Sugarcreek and Wilmot
Berlin Heights	Berlin Heights
_ 	Huron
	Norwalk
Bettsville	Bettsville
	Fremont
	Helena

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Old Fort
	Tiffin
Beverly	Beverly
	Lowell
	Stockport
	Watertown
	Marietta
Blanchester	Blanchester
	Butlerville
	Clarksville
	Martinsville
	Wilmington
Bloomville	Bloomville
	Republic
	Tiffin
Bolivar	Beach City
	Bolivar
	Canton
	Mineral City
	New Philadelphia
	Strasburg
Bowerston	Bowerston
	Scio
	Uhrichsville
	New Philadelphia
Bowling Green	Bowling Green
	Cygnet
	Haskins-Tontogany
	Pemberville,
	Portage

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Wayne-Bradner
	Weston
Bremen	Bremen
	Lancaster
	Rushville
Brewster	Beach City
	Brewster
	Massillon
	Navarre
	Wilmot
Brilliant	Brilliant
•	Mingo Junction
	Smithfield
	Steubenville
Brookville	Brookville
	Lewisburg
	New Lebanon
	Phillipsburg
	Trotwood
	Dayton
Brunswick	Brunswick
	Hinckley
	Valley City
	Cleveland Metropolitan
	Area (Cleveland, Bedford,
	Berea, Brecksville,
	Chagrin Falls, Gates Mills,
	Hillcrest, Independence,
	Montrose, North Royalton,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Olmstead Falls,
	Strongsville, Terrace,
	Trinity, Victory, Wickliffe
	and Willoughby)
Bryan	Bryan
	Edgerton
	Edon
	Evansport
	Montpelier
	Ney
	West Unity
Burbank	Burbank
	Congress
	Creston
	Lodi
	West Salem
	Wooster
Byesville	Byesville
	Cambridge
Cadiz	Cadiz
	Adena
	Flushing
	Freeport
	Hopedale
	Jewett
	Scio
Caldwell	Caldwell
	Dexter City
	Summerfield
Cambridge	Byesville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Cambridge
	New Concord
	Old Washington
Carey	Carey
	Findlay
	Upper Sandusky
Carrollton	Carrollton
	Dellroy
	Harlem Springs
	Malvern
	Mechanicstown
	Pattersonville
Catawaba	Catawba
	Mechanicsburg
	Springfield
Celina	Celina
	Coldwater
	Maria Stein
	Mendon
	Rockford
	St. Marys
	Wabash
Chatham	Chatham
	Medina
	Spencer
Chesapeake	Chesapeake
	Ohio
	Huntington, West Virginia
	i rianimigion, rroot inginia
Cheshire Center	Cheshire Center

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Kilbourne
	Rathbone
	Sunbury
	Exchanges of the
	Columbus Metropolitan
	Area (Columbus,
	Worthington, Westerville,
	Gahanna, Reynoldsburg,
	Lockbourne, Grove City,
	New Albany, Canal
	Winchester, Groveport,
	Harrisburg, Alton, West
	Jefferson, Hilliard and
	Dublin
Circleville	Ashville
	Circleville
	Laurelville
	Williamspor
Clarksville	Blanchester
	Clarksville
	Wilmington
Clyde	Clyde
Coldwater	Celina
	Coldwater
	Fort Recovery
	Maria Stein
	Wabash
Congress	Burbank
	Congress
	Red Haw

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	West Salem
	Wooster
Convoy	Convoy
	Scott
	Van Wert
	Willshire-Wren
Cooperdale	Cooperdale
	Coshocton
	Dresden
	Frazeysburg
	Warsaw
Crestline	Crestline
Creston	Burbank
	Creston
	Seville
	Westfield Center
	Wooster
Curtice-Oregon	Curtice-Oregon
	Genoa
	Toledo
Decatur	Decatur
	Ripley
	Russellville
Delaware	Delaware
	Ashley
	Cheshire Center
	Kilbourne
	Ostrander
	Radnor
	Rathbone

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Dellroy	Carroliton
	Dellroy
Dexter City	Caldwell
	Dexter City
	Lower Salem
	Summerfield
Dillonvale-Mt. Pleasant	Dillonvale-Mt. Pleasant,
	Adena
	Smithfield
	Tiltonville
	Martins Ferry-Bridgeport
East Rochester	East Rochester
	Hanoverton
	Minerva
	North Georgetown
Edgerton	Bryan
	Edgerton
	Edon
Edon	Bryan
	Edgerton
	Edon
Elmore	Elmore
	Toledo
Englewood	Dayton Metropolitan Area,
	Dayton, Beaver Creek,
	Belibrook, Centerville,
	Fairborn, Miamisburg-West
	Carrollton and Vandalia;
	Englewood; Phillipsburg;
	Trotwood and West Milton)

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Evansport	Bryan
	Defiance
	Evansport
	Jewell
	Ridgeville
Farmesville	Dayton
	Farmersville
	Germantown
	Gratis
	Liberty
	Miamisburg-West
	Carrollton
	New Lebanon
	West Alexandria
Fayette	Archbold
	Fayette
	Wauseon
Felicity	Felicity
	Hamersville
	Higginsport
	Cincinnati
	Clermont
	Bethel
Flushing	Flushing
	Cadiz
	Freeport
	St. Clairsville
Forest	Forest
	Mt. Blanchard
	Wharton

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Fort Recovery	Coldwater
	Fort Recovery
	Wabash
Freeport	Freeport
	Cadiz
	Flushing
	Uhrichsville
Galion	Galion
Garrettsville	Garrettsville
	Hiram
	Parkman
	Ravenna
	Windham
Genoa	Curtice-Oregon
	Genoa
	Toledo
	Woodville
Georgetown	Georgetown
_	Hamersville
	Higginsport
	Mt. Orab
	Ripley
	Russellville
	Sardinia
Gibonsburg	Gibsonburg
	Helena
	Fremont
Grafton	Elyria
	Grafton
	North Eaton

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Grand Rapids	Grand Rapids
•	Haskins-Tontogany
	Maumee
	Toledo
	Waterville
	Weston
	Whitehouse
Gratis	Camden
	Farmersville
	Germantown
	Gratis
	Middletown
	West Alexandria
Green Camp	Green Camp
·	Marion
Greenfield	Greenfield
	Leesburg
Greenwich	Greenwich
	Norwalk
Guysville	Athens
•	Coolville
	Guysville
Hamersville	Bethel
	Cincinnati
	Clermont
	Felicity
	Georgetown
	Hamersville
	Higginsport
	Mt. Orab

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Hanoverton	East Rochester
	Hanoverton
	Lisbon
	North Georgetown
	Salem
	Winona
Harlem Springs	Amsterdam
	Bergholz
	Carrollton
	Harlem Springs
	Mechanicstown
Harpster	Harpster
·	Marion
	Upper Sandusky
Haskins-Tontogany	Bowling Green
,	Grand Rapids and
	Haskins-Tontogany
	Toledo
Hayesville	Ashland
	Hayesville
Helena	Bettsville
	Gibsonburg
	Helena
	Fremont
Hicksville	Hicksville
Higginsport	Cincinnati
	Clermont
	Felicity
	Georgetown
	Hamersville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Higginsport
Homerville	Homerville
	Lodi
	Medina
	Spencer
	West Salem
Huron	Huron
	Berlin Heights
	Sandusky
Idaho	Idaho
	Piketon
	Waverly
Jackson	Jackson
	Oak Hill
	Wellston
Jenera	Arlington
	Findlay
	Jenera
	Rawson
Jewett	Cadiz
	Jewett
	Scia
Kelleys Island	Kelleys Island
	Sandusky
Kilbourne	Ashley
	Cheshire Center
	Columbus
	Delaware
	Kilbourne
	Sunbury

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 22, 2008

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Knoxville	Knoxville
	Steubenville
	Toronto
La Rue	LaRue
	Marion
Lakeville	Big Prairie
	Lakeville
	Loudonville
	Nashville
Laura	Laura
	Phillipsburg
	West Milton
Laurelville	Circleville
	Hallsville
	Laurelville
Leesburg	Greenfield
	Leesburg
Letart Falls	Letart Falls
	Pomeroy
	Portland
Lewisburg	Brookville
	Lewisburg
···	West Manchester
Liberty	Farmersville
	Liberty
	New Lebanon
	Trotwood
	Dayton Metropolitan Area,
	(Dayton, Beaver Creek,
	Bellbrook, Centerville,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Fairborn, Miamisburg-West
	Carroliton and Vandalia)
Lodi	Burbank
	Homerville
	Lodi
	Medina
	Westfield Center
	West Salem
Logan	Logan
Loudonville	Lakeville
	Loudonville
	Perrysville
Lowell	Beverly
	Lowell
	Lower Salem
	Marietta
	Watertown
Lower Salem	Dexter City
	Lowell
	Lower Salem
	Marietta
Lynchburg	Danville
	Hillsboro
	Lynchburg
Malvern	Canton
	Carrollton
	Malvern
	Mìnerva
Manchester	Manchester
	West Union

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Marblehead	Marblehead
	Port Clinton
Maria Stein	Celina
	Coldwater
	Maria Stein
	Minster
	Yorkshire
Marion	Caledonia
	Green Camp
	Harpster
	LaRue
	Marion
	Morral
	Prospect
	Waldo
Martinsville	Blanchester
	Artinsville
	New Vienna
	Wilmington
McArthur	McArthur
	Wilkesville
McComb	Findlay
	McComb
Mechanicsburg	Catawba
	Mechanicsburg
	Resaca
	Urbana
	Woodstock
Mechanicstown	Carroliton
	Harlem Springs

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Mechanicstown
Medina	Chatham
	Homerville
	Lodi
	Medina
	Seville
	Sharon Center
	Spencer
	Valley City
	Westfield Center
Mendon	Celina
	Mendon
Milan	Milan
	Norwal
Millersport	Baltimore
	Hebron
	Lancaster
	Millersport
	Pleasantville
	Thornville
Mineral City	Bolivar
-	Mineral City
	New Philadelphia
Minerva	Canton
	East Rochester
	Malvern
	Minerva
	Paris
	Pattersonville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Minster	Minster
	Maria Stein
	New Bremen
Monroeville	Monroeville
	Norwalk
Montpelier	Bryan
	Montpelier
	Pioneer
	West Unity
Montrose	Akron and Montrose
Morning Sun	Camden
	Eaton
	Hamilton
	Morning Sun
	Oxford
	West College Corner,
	Indiana
Morral	Marion
	Morral
Mount Blanchard	Arlington
	Findlay
	Forest
	Mt. Blanchard
	Vanlue
	Wharton
Mount Orab	Cincinnati
	Clermont
	Fayetville
	Georgetown

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Hammersville
	Mt. Orab
	Sardina
Mowrystown	Danville
	Mowrystown
	Sardinia
	Sugar Tree Ridge
	Hillsboro
Nevada	Bucyrus
	Nevada
	Upper Sandusky
New Bremen	Minster
	New Bremen
	St. Marys
New Burlington	Dayton
	New Burlington
	Wilmington
	Xenia
New Concord	Cambridge
	New Concord
	Norwich
New Lebanon	
New London	New London
	Norwalk
New Marshfield	Athens
	New Marshfield
New Philadelphia	Baltic
-	Bolivar
	Mineral City

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Newcomerstown
	New Philadelphia
	Strasburg
	Sugarcreek
	Bowerston
	Gnadenhutten
	Urichsville
New Vienna	Martinsville
	New Vienna
	Sabina
	Wilmington
New Washington	New Washington
Ney	Bryan
	Ney
	Defiance
North Baltimore	Bloomdale
	Cygnet
	North Baltimore
	Van Buren
North Eaton	Columbia Station
	Elyria
	Grafton
	North Eaton
North Georgetown	Alliance
	Damascus
	East Rochester
	Hanoverton
	North Georgetown
	Sebring
	Winona

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
North Star	North Star
	Rossburg
	Yorkshire
Norwalk	Berlin Heights
	Greenwich
	Milan
	Monroeville
	New London
	Norwalk
	Wakeman
Oak Harbor	Oak Harbor
Oak Hill	Jackson and Oak Hill
0	
Oberlin	Elyria and Oberlin
Ohio City	Ohio City, Rockford, Van
	Wert and Wilshire-Wren
Ostrander	Delaware, Radnor,
	Rathbone and Ostrander
Oxford	Cincinnati, Hamilton,
	Morning Sun and Oxford,
	Ohio and West Corner,
<u> </u>	Indiana
Paris	Alliance, Canton, Minerva
	and Paris
Payne	Payne and Paulding
Peebles	Peebles, Seaman, Sinking
	Spring and West Union
Pemberville	Bowling Green and
	Pemberville
Perrysville	Loudonville and Perrysville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Phillipsburg	Brookville, Dayton,
	Englewood, Laura,
	Phillipsburg and West
	Milton
Piketon	Beaver, Idaho, Piketon and
	Waverly
Pioneer	Montpelier, Pioneer and
	West Unity, Ohio and
	Ransom, Michigan
Plain City	Dublin, Hilliard, Plain City,
-	Resaca and West
	Jefferson and calls to
	stations bearing the
	designations of Columbus,
	Alton, Canal Winchester,
	Gahanna, Grove City,
	Groveport, Harrisburg,
	Lockburne, New Albany,
	Reynoldsburg, Westerville
	and Worthington
Pleasantville	Baltimore, Lancaster,
	Millersport, Pleasantville,
	Rushville and Thornville
Plymouth	Plymouth and Willard
Polk	Ashland, Polk, Red Haw,
	Savannah, Sullivan and
	West Salem
Pomeroy	Chester, Letart Falls,
	Pomeroy and Portland,
	Ohio and Mason and New

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 <u>Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas</u> (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Haven, West Virginia
Port Clinton	Marblehead and Port
	Clinton
Pot William	Port William, Sabina and
	Wilmington
Portland	Letart Falls, Pomeroy and
	Portland
Portsmouth	Minford-Stockdale and
	Portsmouth, Ohio and
	South Shore, Kentucky
Prospect	Marion, Prospect, Radnor
	and Richwood
Put-in-Bay	Designations of
	designations of PUT-IN-
	BAY
Radnor	Delaware, Ostrander,
	Prospect and Radnor
Rathbone	Cheshire Center,
	Delaware, Ostrander,
	Rathbone and the
	Columbus Metropolitan
	area, such area consisting
	of Columbus, Alton, Canal
	Winchester, Dublin,
	Gahanna, Grove City,
	Groveport, Harrisburg,
	Hilliard, Lockbourne, New
	Albany, Reynoldsburg,
	Westerville, West
	Jefferson and Worthington

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Rawson	Ashland, Congress, Polk,
	Red Haw and West Salem
Red Haw	Ashland, Congress, Polk,
	Red Haw and West Salem
Republic	Bloomville, Green Springs,
	Republic and Tiffin
Resaca	Alton, Columbus, Hilliard,
	London, Mechanicsburg,
	Milford Center, Plain City,
	Resaca and West
	Jefferson
Richmond	Amsterdam, Richmond and
	Steubenville
Richwood	Magnetic Springs,
	Prospect and Richwood
Russellville	Decatur, Georgetown,
	Ripley and Russellville
Sabina	New Vienna, Port William,
	Sabina and Wilmington
Sardinia	Georgetown, Mt. Orab,
	Mowrystown and Sardinia
Savannah	Ashland, Polk and
	Savannah
Scio	Bowerston, Cadiz, Jewett
	and Scio
Scott	Convoy, Grover Hill, Scott
	and Van Wert
Seaman	Peebles, Seaman, West
	Union and Winchester
Seville	Creston, Medina, Seville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 <u>Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas</u> (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	and Westfield Center
Shade	Athens and Shade
Sharon Center	Medina, Sharon Center,
<u> </u>	Akron and Wadsworth
Sinking Spring	Peebles and Sinking
	Spring
Smithfield	Brilliant, Dillonvale,
	Smithfield and Steubenville
Spencer	Chatham, Homerville,
	Medina and Spencer
Spencerville	Spencerville, Venedocia
	and Lima
St. Marys	Celina, St. Marys and New
	Bremen
Strasburg	Beach City, Bolivar, New
	Philadelphia and Strasburg
Sugar Creek	Baltic, Berlin, New
	Philadelphia and
	Sugarcreek
Summerfield	Caldwell, Dexter City and
	Summerfield
Sylvania	Lost Peninsula, Michigan,
	Sylvania and Toledo
·	Metropolitan Area, such
	area consisting of Toledo,
	Holland, Maumee,
	Perrysburg and
<u> </u>	Whitehouse
The Plains	Athens and The Plains
Tiltonsville	Dillonvale, Martins Ferry-

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 Verizon North Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Bridgeport and Tiltonsville
Tipp City	Christiansburg, New
	Carlisle, Tipp city, Troy and
	Dayton
Trotwood	Brookeville, Englewood,
	Liberty, New Lebanon,
	Trotwood and the Dayton
	Metropolitan Area, such
	area consisting of Dayton,
	Beaver Creek, Bellbrook,
	Centerville, Fairborn,
	Miamisburg-
	West Carrollton and
	Vandalia
Troy	Christiansburg, Covington,
	New Carlisle, Pleasant Hill,
	Tipp City, West Milton, and
	Troy
Valley City	Brunswick, Medina and
	Valley City
Van Buren	Arcadia, Findlay, North
	Baltimore and Van Buren
Wadsworth	Akron, Rittman, Sharon
	Center and Wadsworth
Wakeman	Norwalk and Wakeman
Waldo	Marion and Waldo
Warsaw	Cooperdale, Coshocton
	and Warsaw
Watertown	Barlow, Bartlett, Beverly,
	Lowell, Marietta, Stockport

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	and Watertown
Waverly	Beaver, Idaho, Piketon and
	Waverly
Wayne-Bradner	Wayne-Bradner and
	Bowling Green
Wellington	Elyria and Wellington
Wellston	Jackson and Wellston
West Alexandria	Eaton, Farmersville, Gratis,
	New Lebanon and West
	Alexandria
West Milton	Dayton, Englewood, Laura,
	Phillipsburg, Troy and
	West Milton
West Salem	Burbank, Congress,
	Homerville, Lodi, Polk, Red
	Haw and West Salem
West Union	Manchester, Peebles,
	Seaman and West Union
West Unity	Bryan, Monpelier, Pioneer
	and West Unity
Westfield Center	Creston, Lodi, Medina,
	Seville and Westfield
	Center
Weston	Bowling Green, Deshier,
1.40	Grand Rapids and Weston
Wharton	Forest, Mt. Blanchard,
	upper Sandusky, Vanlue
1.00	and Wharton
Wilkesville	Albany, McArthur and
	Wilkesville

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.2 <u>Verizon North Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Willard	Willard, Attica and
	Plymouth
Williamsport	Circleville and Williamsport
Willshire-Wren	Convoy, Ohio Ctiy,
	Rockford, Van Wert and
	Wilshire-Wren
Wilmington	Blanchester, Clarksville,
	Martinsville, New
	Burlington, New Vienna,
	Port William, Sabina and
	Wilmington
Wilmot	Beach City, Berlin,
	Brewster, Massillon,
	Millersburg Wilmot and
	Wooster
Winona	Damascus, Hanoverton,
	Lisbon, North Georgetown,
	Salem and Winona
Woodstock	Marysville, Mechanisburg,
	Milford Center, North
	Lewisburg, Urbana and
	Woodstock
Yorkshire	Maria Stein, North Star,
	Versailles and Yorkshire

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)
 - 3.2.3 <u>Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges</u>

Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company (CBT) exchanges where Bandwidth's local exchange service is available and their associated local calling areas are specified below. NXX's associated with each particular exchange or zone may be found in the telephone directory published for the Customer's exchange area.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)
 - 3.2.3 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Bethany	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY,
	Butler, KY, Cincinnati,
	Clermont, Covington, KY,
	Falmouth, KY, Florence,
	KY, Ft. Thomas, KY,
	Glencoe, KY, Hamilton,
	Harrison, Independence,
	KY, Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Bethel	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Felicity, Florence, KY,
	Ft. Thomas, KY,
	Georgetown, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Hamersville,
	Harrison, Higginsport,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Mt. Orab,
	Newtonsville, Reily, Seven
	Mile, Shandon, South
	Lebanon, Walton, KY,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.3 <u>Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Warsaw, KY, Waynesville,
	Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Cincinnati	Alexandria, KY, Bethel,
	Boone, KY, Butler, KY,
	Cincinnati, Clermont,
-	Covington, KY, Dayton,
	Falmouth, KY, Felicity,
	Florence, KY, Ft. Thomas,
	KY, Georgetown, Glencoe,
	KY, Hamersville, Hamilton,
	Harrison, Higginsport,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Mason, Middletown,
	Monroe, Morning Sun,
	Morrow, Mt. Orab,
	Newtonsville, Oxford, Reily
	Seven Mile, Shandon,
	South Lebanon, Trenton,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, West Corner,
	IN, Williamsburg
Clermont	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Felicity, Florence, KY,
	Ft. Thomas, KY,
	Georgetown, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamersville, Hamilton,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.3 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Harrison, Higginsport,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Mt. Orab,
	Newtonsville, Reily, Seven
	Mile, Shandon, South
	Lebanon, Walton, KY,
	Warsaw, KY, Waynesville,
	Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Hamilton	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Camden, Cincinnati,
	Clermont, Covington, KY,
	Dayton, Eaton, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Middletown, Monroe,
	Morning Sun, Morrow,
	Newtonsville, Oxford, Reily
	Seven Mile, Shandon,
	South Lebanon, Trenton,
}	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, West Corner,
	IN, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Harrison	Alexandria, KY, Bethany
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.3 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Little Miami	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Newtonsville	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.3 <u>Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
}	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
•	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Reily	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY,
	Warsaw, KY, Waynesville
	Williamsburg,
Seven Mile	Williamstown, KY
Seven ivine	Alexandria, KY, Bethany, Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	1 K1, Cilicilliati, Cieffiont,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.3 <u>Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges</u> (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Dayton, Falmouth, KY,
	Franklin, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY, Little
	Miami, Middletown,
	Monroe, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, Trenton, Walton,
	KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Shandon	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
Williamsburg	Alexandria, KY, Bethany,
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.3 Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company Exchanges (Cont'd)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
	Morrow, Mt. Orab,
	Newtonsville, Reily,
	Seven Mile, Shandon,
	South Lebanon, Walton,
	KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

- 3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)
 - 3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg

United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq exchanges where Bandwidth's local exchange service is available and their associated local calling areas are specified below. NXX's associated with each particular exchange or zone may be found in the telephone directory published for the Customer's exchange area.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Ada	Alger, Bluffton, Dunkirk,
	Findlay, Kenton, Lafayette,
	Lima, Westminster
Adamsville	Cambridge, Conesville,
	Dresden, New Concord,
	Norwich, West Lafayette
	Zanesville
Adario	Mansfield, Shiloh
Alexandria	Columbus, Granville,
	Johnstown, Newark,
	Pataskala, Reynoldsburg
Alger	Ada, Belle Center, Kenton,
	Lima, Waynesfield,
	Westminster
Andover	Ashtabula, Colebrook,
	Dorset, Greene, Jefferson,
	Kinsman, New Lyme,
	Pierpont
Anna	Botkins, Fort Loramie,
	Jackson Center, Sidney
Ansonia	Arcanum, Bradford,
	Gettysburg, Greenville,
	Hollansburg, New
	Madison, Rossburg, Union
	City, OH, Versailles
Apple Creek	Fredericksburg, Kidron,
	Orrville, Wooster
Arcanum	Ansonia, Bradford,
	Eldorado, Gettysburg,
	Greenville, Hollansburg,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Laura, New Madison,
	Phillipsburg, Rossburg,
	Union City, OH, Versailles
	West Manchester
Archbold	Bryan, Evansport, Fayette,
	Napoleon, Ridgeville
	Corners, Stryker,
	Wauseon, West Unity
Bartlett	Amesville, Athens, Barlow
	Beverly, Chesterhill, Little
	Hocking, Marietta,
	Watertown
Beaverdam	Bluffton, Cairo, Lafayette,
	Lima
Belle Center	Alger, Bellefontaine,
	Huntsville, Kenton,
	Ridgeway, Rushsylvania,
	Russells Point,
	Waynesfield
Bellefontaine	Belle Center, DeGraff, East
	Liberty, Huntsville, Jackson
	Center, Mt. Victory, North
	Lewisburg, Ridgeway,
	Rushsylvania, Russells
	Point, Waynesfield, West
	Liberty, West Mansfield
Bellville	Butler, Chesterville,
	Fredericktown,
	Johnsonville, Lexington,
 	Lucas, Mansfield
Berlin Center	Canfield, Damascus, Lake

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Milton, North Benton, North
	Jackson, Salem,
	Youngstown
Big Prairie	Lakeville, Millersburg,
	Nashville, Shreve, Wooster
Bloomdale	Arcadia, Bowling Green,
	Cygnet, Findlay, Fostoria,
	North Baltimore, Portage,
	Van Buren, Wayne-
	Bradner
Bluffton	Ada, Beaverdam, Cairo,
ļ	Findlay, Lafayette, Lima,
	Ottawa, Pandora
Botkins	Anna, Fort Loramie,
	Jackson Center, Sidney,
	Wapakoneta
Bradford	Ansonia, Arcanum,
	Covington, Gettysburg,
	Greenville, Hollansburg,
	Laura, New Madison,
	Piqua, Rossburg, Troy,
	Versailles
Bristolville	Cortland, Greene,
	Johnston, Mesopotamia,
D	North Bloomfield, Warren
Bucyrus	Chatfield, Crestline, Galion,
	Lykens, Nevada, New
D. H.	Winchester, Shelby
Butler	Bellville, Danville,
	Fredericktown, Lexington,
	Lucas, Mt. Vernon,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Mansfield
Byhalia	Marysville, Mt. Victory,
	Richwood, West Mansfield,
	York Center
Cairo	Beaverdam, Bluffton,
	Columbus Grove, Gomer,
	Lima, Vaughnsville
Caledonia	Galion, Mt. Gilead, Marion,
	New Winchester
Camden	Eaton, Eldorado, Gratis,
	Morning Sun, New Paris,
	West Manchester
Cardington	Ashley, Chesterville,
	Marengo, Marion, Mt.
	Gilead, Waldo
Centerburg	Chesterville, Croton,
	Delaware, Kilbourne,
	Marengo, Mt. Gilead, Mt.
	Vernon, Newark, Sunbury,
	Utica-Homer
Chafield	Bucyrus, Lykens
Chesterhill	Amesville, Athens, Bartlett,
	Glouster, Marietta,
	Pennsville, Stockport,
	McConnelsville, Watertown
Chesterville	Bellville, Cardington,
	Centerburg, Fredericktown,
	Johnsville, Marengo, Mt.
0-4	Gilead, Mt. Vernon
Cortland	Bristolville, Greene,
<u> </u>	Hartford, Johnston,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Kinsman, Niles, Sharon,
	Warren, Youngstown
Crooksville	McConnelsville, New
	Lexington, Philo, Roseville,
	Zanesville
Croton	Centerburg, Johnstown,
	Newark, Sunbury, Utica-
	Homer
Cygnet	Bloomdale, Bowling Green,
	Deshler, North Baltimore,
	Portage, Risingsun,
	Wayne-Bradner, Weston
Damascus	Alliance, Berlin Center,
	Canfield, Lisbon, North
	Georgetown, North Benton,
	Salem, Sebring, Winona,
	Youngstown
Danville	Butler, Gambier, Glenmont,
	Killbuck, Millersburg, Mt.
	Vernon, Nashville
De Graf	Bellefontaine, Huntsville,
	Jackson Center,
	Rosewood, Russells Point,
	Sidney, Urbana, West
	Liberty
Definace	Arthur, Ayersville,
	Evansport, Jewell, Ney,
D-lab-a	Sherwood
Delphos	Elida, Ft. Jennings, Gomer,
	Lima, Middle Point,
L	Ottowa, Ottoville,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 <u>Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas</u> (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Spencerville, Van Wert,
	Venedocia
Deshler	Belmore, Bowling Green,
	Cygnet, Findlay, Grelton-
	Malinta, Hamler, McClure,
	McComb, Napoleon, North
	Baltimore, Ottowa, Weston
Dunkirk	Ada, Kenton
East Liberty	Bellefontaine, Marysville,
	North Lewisburg, Raymond
	West Liberty, West
	Mansfield
Eaton	Camden, Eldorado, Gratis
	Lewisburg, Morning Sun,
	New Paris, West
	Alexandria, West
	Manchester
Eldorado	Arcanum, Camden, Eaton,
	Greenville, Hollansburg,
	New Madison, New Paris,
	West Manchester
Elida	Gomer, Delphos, Lima,
	Spencerville
Florida	Ayersville, Grelton-Malinta,
	Holgate, Jewell, Liberty
 	Center, Napoleon, Okolona
Fort Loramie	Anna, Botkins, Jackson
	Center, Sidney, Versailles
Frazeysburg	Cooperdale, Coshocton,
	Dresden, Hanover-Marne,
	Martinsburg, Newark, St.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: Se

ective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Louisville, Zanesville
Fredericksburg	Apple Creek, Holmesville,
	Kidron, Millersburg,
	Wooster
Fredericktown	Bellville, Butler,
	Chesterville, Johnsville,
	Mansfield, Mt. Gilead, Mt.
	Vernon
Gambier	Mt. Vernon, Danville,
	Martinsburg
Gerald	Napoleon, Liberty Center,
	Okolona, Ridgeville
	Corners, Wauseon
Gettysburg	Ansonia, Arcanum,
	Bradford, Greenville,
	Hollansburg, New
	Madison, Rossburg,
	Versailles
Glenmont	Danville, Killbuck,
	Millersburg, Nashville
Glouster	Amesville, Athens,
	Chesterhill, Corning,
	McConnelsville, Murray
	City, Nelsonville, New
	Lexington, Pennsville,
	Shawnee, The Plains
Gomer	Cairo, Delphos, Elida, Ft.
	Jennings, Kalida, Lima,
	Ottowa, Vaughnsville
Green Springs	Bellevue, Clyde, Fremont
	Old Fort, Republic, Tiffin

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Greene	Andover, Bristolville,
	Cortland, Johnston,
	Kinsman, North Bloomfield,
	Warren
Greenville	Ansonia, Arcanum,
	Bradford, Eldorado,
	Gettysburg, Hollansburg,
	Laura, New Madison, New
1	Paris, Rossburg, Union
	City, OH, Versailles, West
	Manchester
Grelton-Malinta	Deshler, Florida, Hamler,
	Holgate, Liberty Center,
}	McClure, Napoleon,
	Okolona
Hamler	Belmore, Deshler, Holgate,
	Leipsic, Grelton-Malinta,
	Napoleon, New Bavaria
Hartford	Cortland, Johnston, insman
	Sharon, Warren
Hebron	Granville, Lancaster,
	Millersport, Newark,
	Pataskala, Thornville
Holgate	Ayersville, Florida, Grelton-
	Malinta, Hamler, Liberty
	Center, Napoleon, New
	Bavaria
Hollansburg	Ansonia, Arcanum,
	Bradford, Eldorado,
	Gettysburg, Greenville,
	New Madison, New Paris,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Rossburg, Versailles, West
	Manchester
Holmesville	Fredericksburg,
	Millersburg, Shreve,
	Wooster
Huntsville	Belle Center, Bellefontaine,
	DeGraff, Russells Point
Jackson Center	Anna, Bellefontaine,
	Botkins, DeGraff, Fort
	Loramie, Russells Point,
	Sidney, Wapkoneta,
	Waynesfield
Jefferson	Andover, Ashtabula,
	Austinburg, Colebrook,
	Conneaut, Dorset, Geneva,
	Kingsville, Kinsman, New
	Lyme, Orwell, Pierpont,
	Rock Creek, Trumbull,
	Windsor
Jewell	Defiance, Florida,
	Ayersville, Okolona,
	Evansport
Johnston	Bristolville, Cortland,
	Greene, Hartford,
	Kinsman, Warren
Johnstown	Alexandria, Columbus,
	Croton, Delaware, Gahana,
	Granville, New Albany,
	Newark, Pataskala, St.
	Louisville, Sunbury, Utica-
	Homer, Westerville

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Johnsville	Bellville, Chesterville,
	Fredericktown, Galion,
	Lexington, Mt. Gilead,
	Mansfield
Junction City	Bremen, Lancaster, Logan,
	New Lexington, Somerset
Kidron	Apple Creek, Dalton,
	Fredericksburg, Massillon,
	Orrville, Wilmot, Wooster
Killbuck	Coshocton, Danville,
	Glenmont, Millersburg
Kinsman	Andover, Cortland,
	Greene, Hartford,
	Jefferson, Johnston,
	Warren
Lafayette	Ada, Beaverdam, Bluffton,
	Lima, Westminster
Lake Milton	Berlin Center, Canfield,
	Newton Falls, North
	Benton, North Jackson,
	Ravenna, Warren,
	Wayland, Youngstown
Lebanon	Beavercreek, Bellbrook,
	Bethany, Bethel,
	Centerville, Cincinnati,
	Clermont, Dayton, Franklin,
	Hamilton, Harrison, Little
	Miami, Mason,
	Miamisburg/West
<u> </u>	Carrolton, Middletown,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Monroe, Morrow,
	Newtonsville, Reily, Seven
	Mile, Shandon, South
	Lebanon, Spring Valley,
	Trenton, Vandalia,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg
	Alexandria, KY, Boone,
	KY, Butler, KY, Covington,
	KY, Falmouth, KY,
	Glencoe, KY,
	Independence, KY,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Williamstown, KY
Lexington	Bellville, Butler, Galion,
	Johnsville, Lucas, Mt.
	Gilead, Mansfield
Liberty Center	Delta, Florida, Gerald,
	Grand Rapids, Grelton-
	Malinta, Holgate, McClure,
	Napoleon, Neapolis,
	Wauseon
Lima	Adar, Alger, Beaverdam,
	Bluffton, Buckland, Cairo,
	Cridersville, Delphos,
	Elida, Gomer, Lafayette,
	Spencerville, Waynesfield,
	Westminster, Vaughnsville,
	Venedocia
Lucas	Ashland, Bellville, Butler,
	Lexington, Mansfield
Luckey	Bowling Green,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 <u>Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas</u> (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Pemberville, Perrysburg,
	Stony Ridge, Toledo,
	Woodville
Lykens	Bucyrus, Chatfield, Tiffin
Lyons	Chesterfield, Delta,
	Metamora, Ogden Center,
	MI, Sand Creek, MI,
	Wauseon
Magnetic Springs	Delaware, Marysville,
	Raymond, Richwood
Mansfield	Adario, Bellville, Butler,
	Crestline, Fredericktown,
	Galion, Lexington, Lucas,
	Shelby, Shiloh, Johnsville
Marengo	Ashley, Cardington,
·	Centerburg, Chesterville,
	Kilbourne, Mt. Gilead
Marshallville	Orrville, Rittman,
	Smithville, Wooster
Martinsburg	Mt. Vernon, Frazeysburg,
	Gambier, Utica-Homer
Marysville	Byhalia, East Liberty,
	Magnetic Springs, Milford
	Center, Mt. Victory,
	Raymond, North
	Lewisburg, York Center,
	West Mansfield,
	Woodstock
Mason	Alexandria, KY, Bethany
	Bethel, Boone, KY, Butler,
	KY, Cincinnati, Clermont,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Covington, KY, Falmouth,
	KY, Florence, KY, Ft.
	Thomas, KY, Glencoe, KY,
	Hamilton, Harrison,
	Independence, KY,
	Lebanon, Little Miami,
<u> </u>	Morrow, Newtonsville,
	Reily, Seven Mile,
	Shandon, South Lebanon,
	Walton, KY, Warsaw, KY,
	Waynesville, Williamsburg,
	Williamstown, KY
McConnelsville	Beverly, Chesterhill,
	Corning, Crooksville,
	Cumberland, Glouster,
	New Lexington, Pennsville,
	Philo, Reinersville-
	Hackney, Stockport
Metamora	Richfield Center-Berkey,
	Deita, Lyons, Ogden
	Center, MI, Swanton,
	Toledo, Wauseon
Milford Center	Marysville, North
	Lewisburg, Resaca,
	Urbana, Woodstock
Millersburg	Berlin, Big Prairie,
	Coshocton, Danville,
	Fredericksburg, Glenmont,
	Holmesville, Killbuck,
	Nashville, Shreve, Wilmot
Moline	Bowling Green, Curtice-

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Oregon, Genoa, Stony
	Ridge, Toledo, Woodville
Morrow	Bethany, Butlerville,
	Cincinnati, Lebanon, Little
	Miami, Mason, South
	Lebanon, Waynesville
Mount Gilead	Ashley, Caledonia,
	Cardington, Centerburg,
	Chesterville,
	Fredericktown, Galion,
	Johnsville, Lexington,
	Marengo, Marion
Mount Sterling	Ashville, Bloomingburg,
-	Circleville, Columbus,
	Grove City, Harrisburg,
	London, New Holland,
	Sedalia, Washington Court
	House, Williamsport
Mount Vernon	Butler, Centerburg,
	Chesterville, Danville,
	Fredericktown, Gambier,
	Martinsburg, Nashville,
	Utica-Homer
Mount Victory	Bellefontaine, Byhalia,
-	Marysville, Ridgeway,
	Kenton, West Mansfield
Napoleon	Archbold, Deshler, Florida,
	Gerald, Grelton-Malinta,
	Hamler, Holgate, Liberty
	Center, McClure, Okolona,
	Ridgeville Corners

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Nashville	Big Prairie, Danville,
	Glenmont, Lakeville, Mt.
	Vernon, Millersburg,
	Shreve, Loudonville
New Lyme	Andover, Ashtabula,
	Colebrook, Dorset,
	Jefferson, Orwell, Rock
	Creek
New Madison	Ansonia, Arcanum,
	Bradford, Eldorado,
	Gettysburg, Greenville,
	Hollansburg, New Paris,
	Rossburg, Versailles, West
	Manchester
New Paris	Camden, Eaton, Eldorado,
	Greenville, Hollansburg,
	New Madison, West
	Manchester
New Winchester	Lake Milton, North
	Jackson, Ravenna,
	Warren, Wayland,
	Windham
Newton Falls	Bucyrus, Caledonia,
	Galion, Marion
North Benton	Alliance, Berlin Center,
	Canfield, Damascus, Lake
	Milton, Ravenna, Salem,
	Sebring, Youngstown
North Lewisburg	Bellefontaine, East Liberty,
	Marysville, Milford Center,
	Urbana, West Liberty,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Woodstock
Old Fort	Bettsville, Green Springs,
_	Fremont, Tiffin
Orrvile	Apple Creek, Dalton,
	Kidron, Marshallville,
	Smithville, Wooster
Ottawa	Bluffton, Columbus Grove,
	Continental, Delphos,
	Deshler
	Gilboa, Glandorf, Gomer,
	Kalida, Leipsic, Miller City,
	Pandora
Pataskala	Alexandría, Alton,
	Baltimore, Canal
	Winchester, Columbus,
	Dublin, Gahanna,
	Granville, Grove City,
	Groveport, Harrisburg,
	Hebron, Hilliard,
	Johnstown, Lancaster,
	Lockbourne, New Albany,
	Newark, Reynoldsburg,
	West Jefferson,
	Westerville, Worthington
Pennsville	Chesterhill, Glouster,
	McConnelsville, Stockport
Portage	Bloomdale, Bowling Green,
	Cygnet, North Baltimore,
	Wayne-Bradner, Weston
Raymond	East Liberty, Magnetic
	Springs, Marysville, West

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Mansfield, York Center
Reinersville-Hackney	Beverly, McConnelsville,
	Caldwell, Cumberland
Richfield Center-Berkey	Metamora, Toledo,
	Holland, Maumee,
	Perrysburg, Swanton,
	Sylvania, Whitehouse
Ridgeway	Belle Center, Bellefontaine,
	Kenton, Mt. Victory,
•	Rushsylvania, West
	Mansfield
Risingsun	Bettsville, Bowling Green,
_	Cygnet, Fostoria, Fremont,
	Helena, Tiffin, Wayne-
	Bradner
Rittman	Akron, Marshallville,
	Smithville, Sterling,
	Wadsworth, Wooster
Rockford	Celina, Mendon, Ohio City,
	Wabash, Willshire-Wren
Rosewood	DeGraff, Sidney, St. Paris,
	Urbana, West Liberty
Rossburg	Ansonia, Arcanum,
	Bradford, Gettysburg,
	Greenville, Hollansburg,
	New Madison, North Star,
	Union City, OH, Versailles
Rushsylvania	Belle Center, Bellefontaine,
	Kenton, Ridgeway, West
	Mansfield
Russells Point	Belle Center, Bellefontaine,

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	DeGraff, Huntsville,
	Jackson Center,
	Waynesfield
Shelby	Bucyrus, Crestline,
	Mansfield, Shiloh
Shiloh	Adario, Mansfield, Shelby
Shreve	Big Prairie, Holmesville,
	Millersburg, Nashville,
	Wooster
Sidney	Anna, Botkins, DeGraff,
-	Fort Loramie, Jackson
	Center, Rosewood,
	Versailles
Smithville	Marshallville, Orrville,
	Rittman, Sterling, Wooster
Sputh Lebanon	Mason, Morrow, Lebanon,
	Waynesville, Cincinnati,
	Little Miami
Sterling	Creston, Rittman, Seville,
	Smithville, Wooster
Stockport	Bartlett, Beverly,
	Chesterhill,
	McConnelsville, Pennsville,
	Watertown
Stoney Ridge	Bowling Green, Genoa,
	Luckey, Moline,
	Pemberville, Perrysburg,
	Woodville, Toled
Stryker	Archbold, Bryan,
	Evansport, Wauseon,
	West Unity

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
Sunbury	Alton, Canal Winchester,
	Centerburg, Cheshire-
	Lewis Center, Columbus,
	Croton, Delaware, Dublin,
	Gahanna, Grove City,
	Groveport, Harrisburg,
•	Hilliard, Johnstown,
	Kilbourne, Lockbourne,
	New Albany,
	Reynoldsburg, West
	Jefferson, Westerville,
	Worthington
Swanton	Delta, Toledo, Holland,
	Metamora, Maumee,
	Neapolis, Perrysburg,
	Richfield Center-Berkey,
	Wauseon, Whitehouse
Union City	Ansonia, Arcanum, Ft.
	Recovery, Greenville,
	Rossburg, Versailles
Utica-Homer	Centerburg, Croton,
	Johnstown, Martinsburg,
	Mt. Vernon, Newark, St.
	Louisville
Van Wert	Convoy, Delphos, Middle
	Point, Ohio City, Scott,
	Venedocia, Willshire-Wren
Venedocia	Delphos, Lima, Middle
	Point, Ohio City,
	Spencerville, Van Wert
Versailles	Ansonia, Arcanum,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 <u>United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarq</u> (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Bradford, Covington, Fort
	Loramie, Gettysburg,
	Greenville, Hollansburg,
	New Madison, North Star,
	Piqua, Rossburg, Sidney,
	Troy, Union City, OH,
	Yorkshire
Warren	Bristolville, Cortland, Girard
	Greene, Hartford, Hubbard,
	Johnston, Lake Milton,
	Kinsman, Mesopotamia,
	Newton Falls, Niles, North
	Bloomfield, North Jackson,
	Sharon, Wayland,
	Windham, Youngstown
Waterville	Bowling Green, Grand
	Rapids, Haskins-
	Tontoganey, Toledo,
	Holland, Maumee,
	Perrysburg, Whitehouse
Wauseon	Archbold, Delta, Lyons,
	Fayette, Chesterfield,
	Gerald, Liberty Center,
	Metamora, Ridgeville
	Corners, Stryker, Swanton
Wayland	Lake Milton, Newton Falls,
	Ravenna, Warren,
	Windham
Waynesfield	Alger, Belle Center,
	Bellefontaine, Jackson
	Center, Kenton, Lima,

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas
	Russells Point,
	Wapakoneta, Westminster
Waynesville	Dayton, Lebanon, Mason,
	Morrow, South Lebanon
West Liberty	Bellefontaine, DeGraff,
	East Liberty, North
	Lewisburg, Rosewood,
	Urbana
West Manchester	Arcanum, Camden, Eaton,
	Eldorado, Greenville,
	Hollansburg, Lewisburg,
	New Madison, New Paris
	Phillipsburg
107 - 4 ha E - I d	Dallata daisa Dabalia Faat
West Mansfield	Bellefontaine, Byhalia, East
	Liberty, Marysville, Mt.
	Victory, Raymond,
	Ridgeway, Rushsylvania, York Center
Westminster	Ada, Alger, Kenton,
VVEStillilister	Lafayette, Lima,
	Wapakoneta, Waynesfield
Windham	Garrettsville, Newton Falls,
Villanam	Ravenna, Warren,
	Wayland
Woodville	Bowling Green, Curtice-
	Oregon, Elmore, Fremont,
	Genoa, Gibsonburg,
	Lindsey, Luckey, Moline,
	Pemberville, Perrysburg,
	Port Clinton, Stony Ridge

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.2 Exchange Areas Served and Local Calling Areas (Cont'd)

3.2.4 United Telephone Company of Ohio d/b/a Embarg (Cont'd.)

Exchange Area	Local Calling Areas		
	Toledo		
Wooster	Apple Creek, Big Prairie,		
	Burbank, Congress,		
	Creston, Dalton,		
	Fredericksburg,		
	Holmesville, Kidron,		
	Marshallville, Orrville,		
	Rittman, Shreve,		
	Smithville, Sterling, West		
	Salem, Wilmot		
York Center	Byhalia, Marysville,		
	Raymond, Richwood, West		
<u> </u>	Mansfield		

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

3.3 Long Distance Message Toll Service

Message Toll Service calling service provides a Customer with the ability to originate calls from a Company-provided access line to other stations on the public switched telephone network bearing the designation of any central office exchanges, areas, and zones outside of the Customer's Local Calling Area but within the State of Ohio.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES

4.1 Calculation of Rates

- 4.1.1 The chargeable time for local toll and long distance calls are determined by the duration of the call. Chargeable time begins when connection is established between the calling station and the called station. Chargeable time ends when the calling station hangs up. If the called station hangs up, but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the connection is released by either automatic timing equipment in the telecommunications network or by an operator.
- 4.1.2 Calls are billed in (six) 6 second increments with an eighteen (18) second minimum for interLATA calls and a twenty-four (24) second minimum on intraLATA calls.
- 4.1.3 Different rates based on the time of day or day of week are described in the following rate table.

Rate Periods	From	To, but not including	Days
Day	8:00 a.m.	5:00 p.m.	Monday-Friday
Evenings	5:00 p.m.	11:00 p.m.	Monday-Friday
Night/Weekends	11:00 p.m.	8:00 a.m.	Monday-Friday
Night/Weekends	ALL DAY	ALL DAY	Saturday-Sunday

The Company charges weekend rates on the following Federal holidays: New Year's Day, President's Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day.

4.1.4 The rates specified in Section 4.2 following, apply to all service areas within which Bandwidth will provide its local exchange services.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

4.2 Local Exchange Service

4.2.1 Business Service¹

Service Charges

	Monthly Rate Actual	Non-Recurring Charge Actual
First Measured Business Line or Trunk	\$19.22	\$49.57 ²
Additional Measured Busine	SS	
Line or Trunk	\$19.22	\$27.49 ³
Changes, Service Restoration To change class, type or grade service (per line or trunk)		\$49.57
To restore service that has a temporarily disconnected be Company(per line or trunk, per order)		
•		\$49.57

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

¹ This service only applies to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines. Service to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines will receive tier 2 treatment for all local exchange access lines in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05 of the Administrative Code. Local Exchange Services for 1 to 3 lines are still tariffed and may be found in the tariff on file with the Publice Utilities Commission of Ohio, as well as online at http://www.BandwidthCLEC.com/.

² First Line per Service Order

³ Additional Lines on the SAME service order

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

- 4.2 Local Exchange Service (Cont'd)
 - 4.2.1 Business Service¹ (Cont'd)

Local Usage Rates - Measured

The Customer is billed for usage based on the number, duration, distance, and time of day of the originating call. The rates set forth in this section apply to all direct dialed local calls.

Day			
<u>Day</u>	<u>Actual</u>	<u>Maximum</u>	
First Minute Additional	\$0.040 \$0.010	\$0.048 \$0.012	
Evening			
First Minute Additional	\$0.028 \$0.0700	\$0.0336 \$0.084	
Night & Weekend			
First Minute Additional	\$0.016 \$0.004	\$0.0192 \$0.0048	

1. This service only applies to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines. Service to local exchange customers with four or more local exchange access lines will receive tier 2 treatment for all local exchange access lines in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05 of the Administrative Code. Local Exchange Services for 1 to 3 lines are still tariffed and may be found in the tariff on file with the Publice Utilities Commission of Ohio, as well as online at http://www.BandwidthCLEC.com/.

Issued: September 22, 2008 Effective: September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 4. RATES AND CHARGES (Cont'd)

4.3 Long Distance Service

4.3.1 Business Service

Calls are placed by the Customer without the assistance of an operator.

Mileage Band	Rate Period	Rate Period	Rate Period
	Day	Evening	Night
	1 st Min/addl. 1	1 st Min/addl. 1	1 st Min/addl. 1
	Min	Min	Min
12+ To 16 Miles 16+ To 20 Miles 20+ To 25 Miles 25+ To 30 Miles 30+ To 40 Miles 40+ To 50 Miles 50+ To 70 Miles 70+ Miles	\$.0809/\$.0497 \$.0809/\$.0497 \$.0966/\$.0809 \$.0966/\$.0809 \$.0966/\$.0809 \$.1044/\$.0888 \$.1044/\$.0866	\$.0648/\$.0398 \$.0648/\$.0398 \$.0772/\$.0648 \$.0772/\$.0648 \$.0772/\$.0648 \$.0835/\$.0710 \$.0835/\$.0710 \$.0835/\$.0772	\$.0486/\$.0298 \$.0486/\$.0298 \$.0579/\$.0486 \$.0579/\$.0486 \$.0579/\$.0486 \$.0626/\$.0533 \$.0626/\$.0533 \$.0626/\$.0579

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

SECTION 5. MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

E .	1 -	Tria.	100	rvices	_
υ.		Ha	IOU	IVICE	3

5.1.1 The Company may offer new services from time to time on a trial basis.

Issued: September 22, 2008

Effective:

September 23, 2008

Issued under authority of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD

EXHIBIT E

Customer Notice of Detariffing

Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC does not currently have any customers in Ohio and, therefore, does not need to provide customer notice of the detariffing.

A/72639378.1

EXHIBIT F

Affidavit Regarding Customer Notice

As stated in Exhibit E, Bandwidth.com CLEC, LLC does not currently have any customers in Ohio and, therefore, does not need to provide customer notice of the detariffing or an affidavit regarding the customer notice.